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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: ’lease come to order.

This proceeding is a hearing coenvened by the
Urited States Atomic Energy Comaission in accordance with
a Notice of llearing issued by the Coumission on July 24,
1967 setting this time and place for the consideration of
an application filed by Duke Power Company which seeks
permission to comstruct a nuclear utilization facility
which it has designated as the Oconee iuclear Station
Units 1, 2, and 3.

The Notice of Hearing issued by the United
States Atomic Energy Commission was given general public
distribution which included publication in the Federal
Register on July 27, 1967 as reflected by Volume 32 of the
Federal Register at page 10,996,

In addition to that general public notice of the
Notice of Hearing a so-called public release was issued by
the Public Information Section of the Atomic Lnergy
Commission naking all of that information available to
newspapers and other news media within this area and
generally throughout the nation.

The application filed by Duke Power Company has
been filed pursuant to the provisions of Section 104(b) of
the Atomic Energy Act as amended and seeks to construct

three separate nuclear units, each designed to initially
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operate at 7,452 zegawatts thermal. 7The application seeks
4 provisicnal construction permit for each of these three
nuclear units which are nressurized water reactors and are
proposed to be located in Cconee County approximately eight
niles rortheast of Seneca, South Carolina.

The MNotice of Hearing, in additiom to providing
fcr tle evidentiary hearing which is here assembled, also
proviced for a pre-hearing conference. Tkat pre-hearing
conference was scheduled to convene and did convene in
this courtroom in Walhalla, Scuth Carolina, on August 15,
1387 azd considered those matters within the scope of the
Rules of Practice of the Atcmic Energy Commission relating
te pre-hearing conferences in general dealing with
procedural matters which wouid aid in an expeditious
preseatation of evidence and the consideration of the matters
before this hearing.

At the pre-hearing confereace there were
represented Duke Power Company by its counsel and its
vice president, the Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Energy
Ccmmission was present by its technical assistants and two

attorneys and in addition, there were present attorneys on

behalf of 11 cities and towns which presented for consideration

their petition seeking interventicn as well as their motion

to dismiss the «oplication.
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"o dezlision was made on any of the matters considered

at the rre-hearing conference for the rsason that no evidence

wWas orecented, and tae pre-hearing conference was intended to
and Lid conzerr ltcelf with procedural matters. Reference

wiée rrce, however, to the fact that certain persons here in

.
-
’

izlhzlile hgd igRt rermission te participate under the Rules

Prectice c¢f he Cormission by way of linited participation.

~
i P

‘lention was made of those indivicuals, and mention
was =1s0 nacde uf the fact that an order hac been cntcred

ranting the rveguest of these persons tc make limited partici-

3]

pations at this, the evidentiary hearinz in this proceeding.
Thcse persens vere Vir, Joel T. Rogers, ‘ayor of tne Town of
Wal®alla; GEnead Schumaclier, State Senator of dccnece County;
and Rezc: tubbard, Supervisor of (Ocenee Ccunty.

At a later tire a specific request will be made, if
those® individuals do desire tc make a limited participation at
this evidentiary hearing. At the outset cf an evicdeatiary
hearing, the Atomic Energy Commission desires that a statement
be made in reference to precedures and the scope of the proceed-
ing and other rmatters which vill inform te parties and the
perscns attending the hearing to be acquainted with the matters
which will be under consideration and the .'anner in which <hat
cersideration will be given in this evidentiary heariﬁg.

This hearing will be conducted by an Atomic Safety

and iLicensing Board provided by the Congress Ly an amendment
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tc the Atomic Inercy \ct. The Congress provided an Atomic
rd woulc consist of wo technical mem-

and a3 nerson familiar with the conduct of adzinis._ative

<
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cedin?s. We three sitting 'iere censtitute tue Atomic Safety

N

pyre

and Licensing 2oard appointed and desiznated by tihe Atomic zner-v ,qu
Comzission for this nroceeding. s

L)

Un m7 left and on your right is Yr. John 3uck of tae
Budd Company of Priladelphia, who n2s “een long engaged in
nuclear matters, particularly instrumentation, fcr scme periad
of tine. On my rignt and on your lcft is Dr. llugh Paxton of
the Los Alamos Laboratory, operated by the University of Calif-
ornia at Los Alames, New !exico.

Dr. Taxton has been likewise lcng e~gased in auclear
research for many years. Neither Dr. suck nor ur. laxton is
in any wise regularly erployed by the Uaited States Government.
Tuey have been appointed to be indepenient technicai consult-
ants to consider the natters of evidence which will be presented
in this proceeding.

My name is Sam Jensch. I am 2 hearinz examiner
designated by the United States Civil Service Commission and
presently assigned to he Atomic Energy Commission. No one of
us on this Board has had any prior conzection with the
evidentiary matters which have been submitted by way of the
application and the asendment prior to the time of the appoint-
MmNt by the Atoric Energy Commission for participation in this

proceecing.
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Thie proceceding will he conducted in accordance with
the . S. Ate=ic Energy Act 2s inended, the Rules of Practice
of the itomic inergy Commission, and the Adainistrative Proce-
dure Act as ~ecdified by the Atonic Energy Act.

In accerdance with the Administrative Procedure Act,
this 2ard would only consider reliable and probative and
substantial evidence as defined by the Administrative Procedure
\“¢t. Yo other matters will be received or considered by this
Board,

As is apparent to everybedy., this proceeding will be
recorded by nreparation of 2 transcript. The pre-hearing con-
ference was also recorded in the same manner. The transcript
of the pre-hearing conference has been filed in the Public
Jocument Room at the Atomic Lnergy Commission, and is available
for review by any menber of the public.

The transcript of this proceeding will be similarly
handlasd. After the conpletion of the transcript, it will be
filed in the Public Document Room and available for review by
any ne~ber of the public. A reference is nade to the transcript
of the pre-hearing conference for further matters that were
considered and likewise all parties are inforamed to be familiar
with the contents of this transcript, to be aware of the progress
of the proceeding and other matters of interest to them.

Since the pre-hearing coniference, and in accordance

with provisions made at thc pre-hearing conference, a brief
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has veen received from the petitionerz, and when I use the

cerm “"metitioners” | refer to the 11 cities ind towns to which
rete "ence was earlier made 2nd likewise petiticner Piedmont
ities Plectric Supply, Inc., which was alsc a petiticner in
a joint petition filed with those 11 cities and towns.
A\ brief has also been received from the R~gulatory

Staff of the Atomic Lnergy Comaissicon in reference tc matters
which sere considered at the pra-hearing conference and,
briefly re'~ted to the standing or the interest which the
petitioners have legally to participate in this proceveding and
also to consider the contention raised by the would-be petition-
ers in reference to the motion to disniss the application.

The rotion to dismiss the application is based upon
the ground that the proceeding by Duke Power Company related
to Section 104(b) was not applicable to the application filed,
and that another section of the Act should Le applied to this
proceeding. After a consideration of the briefs and the argu-
ments which were made at the pre-hearing conference, two orders

were entered by this Loard yesterday.
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of those orcers is available
nd for complete
respecting thos rzference shculd ke
crcéers.
for bLrevity, however, reference may be made

the [act that this Board denied tie prtiticn of Piednont

Cities Power Supply, Inz, tc parcicipate in this proceeding

upcn the ground that it didrn't have a legal interest
recognizacle by this Board or the Atomic Energy Commicsion
‘or consideration in this proceeding.

The crder, however, granted the petition to
intervene by the Cities of Statesville, High Point, Lexingten,
Yonroe, Shelby and Albemarle and the Towns of Cernelius,
Urexel, Granite lalls, Newtcn, Lincolton, all in North
Carolina.

As indicated, the reasons and the discussion in
reference to the petition are set forth in the order to
which peference should be made for complete details concerning
the order.

The seconc order entered by this Board considered
the motion to cdismiss filed by the now permitted intervenors,
namely the eleven cities and towns just enumerated. The
orcer denied the motion to dismiss the application filed
by Luke Power Company in reference to Oconee Huclear Statien

Units 1 and 2 for the reason that in the opinion and judgment
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of this beard, Section 1l04(b. cf the Atcxic rrerpgy Act
adges apply ¢ the epp.lcatior az: [ilec in reference to
tiie Uconee liuclear Station Laits Necs. 1 and 2.

The order in additicn to that denial Zeferred
the cecisicn respecting the DJuke Power (Cocmpary Cconee
wuclear Pcwer Staticn lo. 3 fcr the reascon:s set ferth

in the orcer to which reference s ould be made, but
specifically and oriefly, setting fcrth the order, the
reasons were that it is not evicent that Duke will even
under a changing technology construct tha2 Oconee Unit in
any subatantially different design than that which is
experienced both in design and operation of 1ts Unit 1 and
¢ indicates it prudent ano feasible. %he board concluded,
therefore, that a decision resjecting Cconee Unit 3 must

be deferred until furthep dita are available.

The o der proviced as a procedural matter in

accorcance with Section 2.730F of the Atomic Energy Commission

Rules of Practice that these rulings are referred to the

Commission for review to permit the Atomic Energy Commission

to have a prompt consideration of the orders entered by
this Atomic Safety and Licens:ng Board, and 1t desired by
the Comipission to make such change, motion or direction as
it will be helpful for the Board ain this prbceedzng ana the
parties thereto.

There has not been received any other request

-

‘.‘t
.
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-n a<dition, prior to the ccnvening of this

evigentiary nearing today, a proposed correction of transcript
dealing with scne patters in reference to the transcript
of the pre-hearing conference was served unon the participants
of the pre-hearing conference.

The 2tcmic Energy Cecamission also desires that
sore explanaticn be given at the outset of the hearing
concemming two methods by which persons may participate in
this proceeding in accerdance with the “wles of Practice
of the Comaiscion, one of which is by formal petition to
intervene of tie kind just described in reference to the
eleven cities and towns. The Rules of Practice set forth
the interests that must be asserted by a person seeking to

participate in this proceeding by such a Pbrmal petition.
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Briefly the petition must set forth an interest
likely to be affectec by the decisiun te be reached in this
proceeding and to set forth the ccntentions which would be
asssrted by a person if permission were granted to interverne.
[f intervention is granted following a consideration of the
petit.on and the objections or comments in reierence thereo,
such an intervenor becomes a party to the proceeding and
may participate by the presentation of evidence the
enterings of witnesses and in all respec*< as any otaer
paity to the proceeding.

The second method by which pariicipation may be
had in a prcceeding of this kind as outiined Ly the Rules
of Practice of the Atomic Energy Commission is by way of
limited participation. In that method a persoa who does not
seek to intervene or who does not have such an interest
that could be considered for intervention in this proceeding
may nevertheless make such statenment in reference to the
issues which had been set forth by the Commission for
consideration at the proceeding 4nd express his views and
comments in reference to those issues. Such statements are
not evidence.

llowever, the Commission desires that persom
nevertheless have an opportunity to express themselves and
particularly to raise such questions as may be in their

minds so the parties to the proceeding may give consideration
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to those guesticns and present evidence in reference to those

guasticns if so desirec. Or if there are a2ny urnanswvered

questions that the rezbers of the pudlic who are generzlly
those wno zre seeking to participate by way of ligited
participaticn, the guesctions can be ccnsidered at this
evidentiary hearing.

1t has been the practice, it may be stated, in
these proceedings that if members of the public desire to
discuss certain aspects of this prcceeding the Atoamic
Energy Coamission intends that its Regulatory Staff be
available to the rembers of the nublic to discuss with them
outside of the hearing ii( they desire or in recesses
any matters which may bte of concern to them to aid the mnenbers
of the public in a better understanding of the sccpe of the
proceeding, the issues that have been prescribed for
consideration and the character of the evidence that will be
adduced in reference to those issues.

In accordance with that policy of the Atomic
Energy Cozmission, the same invitation is givem ts the
zembers of the public to confer with the members of the
Regulatory Staff of this Commission who will identify them-
selves when we request a statement of appearances for
this proceeding.

Tne hours of this proceeding will generally be

from 10 o'clock in the morning to convene until 12:30 at
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»hich time we will take the noon recess to jermic procure-
ment of lunch and consultuticon in reference to tie
prececdings and receonvene at 2 o'clock and proceed unt.i
4:7C er 5, t.= latter hour depending upon ihe progress of

the case, wnether a witness is on the stand and in t'e
of
vrocess of coupletionsa pc *on of his testimony.

“hese hours are subject to change and persuns
cesiring to be inforsed concerning the precise hours ¢f
cach Jday's hearings should be familliar with the progres:
of the matter by their attendance or by reference to the
public transcript. These hours may be changed at the
suggestion or convenience of the parties or their witnesses
and in order to expeditiously permit the presentation of
evidence. 2y tnat, Il mean on some occasicns we may meet
at 9:30, we may go until 6 o'clock if the circumstances
require or latter.

We will endeavor to accommodate the parties and

their witnesses as well as the members of the public who

desire to participate by vay of limited participation,
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CHAIRAR JoA\SCH: If we may just intersupt our

~ircucsion in rsference to procedures for a —~oment and
TELuest those yent.emen in the back to kindly close their
Cocrs. We are getting a zlare which makes it difficult
for us to 0% towards the witnesses and other participancts
in The proceedirg.

Thank wyou.

The FRegulatory Staff of the Commission will be
requested in accordance with the usual practice to make
«n cutline of the matters which the Regulatory Staff have
considered and the processes thau they have undergone pricr
to the presentation of evidence in this proceecding.

Undculbtedly they will make reference to ihe
statutory grevr prescribed by the Congress and designated
as the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards whicn is
likewise an independent technical group appointed by the
Comxission pursuant to the direction for the Congress to
incependently review the technical aspects of this application.

This record indicates that the Advisory Committee
on xeactor Safeguards has reviewed this application and
all anmendments thereto and has submitted its report as a
eonsultant to the Atomic Energy Commission. That report by
the Advisory Ccomittee is likewise a matter of publi~
reccrd and availadle for review by any member of che public.

. N
Reference will again be made to the rotice of



jon2

-

13

14

15

17

18

19

20

21

"

8

5

[

——— —— . S— ———— S — S —

124

hearing issued by the Atomic Energy Cormission for general
information of the issues which the Commission has prescribed
for consideration in this proceeding.

The Commissicn, in this review of the applicatior
and anendments thereto, as well as a consideraticn of the
report by the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards, has
prescribed that the following issues shall be considered
in this proceeding as follows: one, whether in accordarnce
with the provisions ot "OCFR, and that abbreviation refers
to Code of Foderal Regulations which are prescribed by Acts
of Congress that each agency provide for the conduct of
proceedings -- in accordance with Section 10CFR, Subsectioa
50.35A, the applicant, and the applicant here is Duke Power
Company, whether the applicant has described the proposed
design of the facilities, including but not limited to
the principal architectural and engineering criteria for
the design and has identified the major features or corpcnents
incorporated therein for the protection of the health and
safety of the public; B, whether such further technical
or decign information as may be required to complete the
Safety Analysis and which can reasonably be left for later
consideration will be supplied in the final Safety Analysis
Reports; C, whether safety features or components, if any,
which require research and development have been described

by the applicant and the applicant has identified, and there
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will Le conducted a research and cevelopment pregram

feescnalbly cesigned 1o resoclye any salety guestions
associatec with such features or cormpenents; and, D,
whetzer on the basis of the foregcing there is reasonable
assurance that, first, such safety questions will be
Satisfactorily resolved at or before the latest cate
Steted in the application for completion of construction
of the proposed facilities, and, second, taking into

cons. leration the site criteria ccntained in 10CFR, Part 100,
the proposed facilities can be constructed and operated

at the proposecd location without undue risk to the health
«nc safety of the publiec. Secondly, the issue of whethep
the applicant is technically qualified to design and
construct the proposed facilities. Thirdly, whether the
apslicant is financially qualified to design and construct
the proposed facilities. And finally, fourth, whether the
issuance of permits for the construction of the facilities
will be inimical to the common defense and security or to
the health and safety of the public.

A final statement that the Commission desires to
be presenta2d at the gutset of a hearing is in reference to
the jurisdiction of the Atonic Energy Commission a. conferred
by the Congress upon the Commission to provide fer tae
consideration that can be entertained by the Commission of

such an application as filed by Duke PLwer Company.
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At this hearing this Atomic Safety and Licensing

Board and ultinmately for decision by the Atomic Znergy
Comnission, inquiry will be made whether the Duke Power
Company should be granted a provisional construction pernit
to build a nuclear reactor facility and the three units
described in this application which will be used to produce
electric energy.

As is the case with any plant which producses
electricity, a number of public agencies may have an
interest in one or more aspects of the construction of
the plant, its operation and the transmission and sale of

its electrical energy.
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The particular plant with which we are concerned

differs from rost other piaats in thuae it will produce
electricity by a nuclear pracess rather than by soae other

P -~

means. That is why this hearing is being held before an

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board appointed by the Atoaic

Lnergy Comaissi ..

This .maission, for the sake of brevity, will be
referred to perhaps several times in this proceeding as
the ALC. The AEC, however, regulates only some and not all
of the matters involved in the constructioa and operation of
nuclear reactors. The AEC regulatory functions are limited
by law to essentially twe areas. One, public health and
saz ty. And two, the co=zrcn defense and security.

The issues in this case fall within these two
areas.

With respect to the first area, public health
and safety, the ALC regulatory issue is further restiricted
to public health and safety questions related to the special
characteristics of nuclear materials and atomic energy.
These are sometimes referrel to as radiclogical hazards or
nuclear hazards or perhaps it should be considerations of
safety in reference to nuclear materials.

Questions about other aspects of health and safety
or other aspects of the plant not falling within the areas

of radiological health and safety and the common defense
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and security are not within the ALC's jurisdiction and will
not be considered at this hearing. Tlius we will net consider
such matters as the possible thernal effects as cpposed to
radiclogical effects of the facility and its cperation on tie
environment, the effect of the construction of tie facility
on the recreational, economic, or political uictivities of

tiie area near the site or any matters of Jesthetics.

Some of you who may be prcsent here today may have
questions concerning aspects of the plant which are not
involvaed in this hearing. It may be helpful to you if I
request the Regulatory Staff to identify in a general
manner sonc of the otier governmental agencies :that have or
may have a regulatory interest in matters of this kind.

Therefore 1 inquire of the staff counsel of the
Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Lnergy Coammissicon what state
and local agencies have an interest in the non-radiological
aspects of the plant. [ am sure the staff counsel or his
assistants have consulted or have been informed concerning
state and local agencies and before his response, will he
kindly identify himself and his assistants and thereby
in effect will you kindly make an appearance now on behalf
of the Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Lnergy Cormission in
this proceeding?

MR. INGELUARDT: Appearing on behalf of the

Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Lnergy Commissicn is Thomas
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F. Lagelhardt. My audress is U. S. Atomic Lnergy Commission,
Washington, D. C.

To my right is my associace counsel, .ir. Robert
E. Turtz of the same address.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.

will you respond in reference to the state and
locai agencies?

MR. ENCELHARDT: Yes, sir.

I havelkgg an occasion to consult with iMr. Harris M.
Lightsey, Jr., Assistant Attorney General for the State
of South Carclina who has informed rce --

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you able 1o use the micro-
phone? I know several people/agie straining to hear. Can you
hold the microphone up a bit?

MR . ENGELHARDT: Wculd it be botter if I sat for
this purpose?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you can lift that out of
your container or --

MR. ENGELHARDT: Why don't we defer -- oh, here
it is.

Yes, ir. Lightsey has informed me that the fcllowing
South Carolinz state agencies would have a concern in the
non-radiological aspects of this facility: The State Board
of Health, Division of Sanitary Engineering. The Pollution

Control Authority. The Public Service Comamission. The
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Atomic Energy Advisory Board. And the uUevelcpment Board

cf{ the State of South Carolina.

In addition of course the State of -- rather,
the County of Oconee would also have an interest in this
facility since the facility will be built within the confines
of that county.

CHAIRMAM JINSCIl: Are you able to say whether or nnt
communication has been had with any or ail of these agencies
to wnich you refer?

MR. ENGELHAF .-T: The Regulatory Staff has kept
the State of South Carolina through its Governor fully
inforued of the development of this application by sending,
furnishing copies of the application to tke Governor's
office and information related to that application and the
fact that the application was forwarded to the Governor
and to various state agencies.

The applicant on the other hand has kept the
supervisor of Oconee County, who is the chief officer of the
county, fully informed of the development of this application

and has furnished him with copies of that application.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. Turning ncw to other

agencies wnica may have an intcrest 1in 8 proceeding o:x this
kind, or rather in 2 nuclear nlant of this kind, as will be
eviden: from the evidence which this Roard uaderstands will be
adduced at this proceeding in the light of the statements made
at the pre-hearing conference, a nuzlear power plant, like
other industrisl plants, may discharge liquids into adjacent
waters. The radioactive effects of ~hese discharges, if any,
are of course regulated by the Atomic Energy Cozmission, How-
ever, other effocts cf the discharges which might affect the
quality of the witer may be controlled by the Federal Water
Follution Control Administration or the Department of Interior.
That agency is charged with the administration of the Federal
Water Pollution Control Act, which authorizes proceedings for
the abateaent of pollution of interstate oT navigable waters.

Similarly, gaseous discharges, if any, which might
vesult in air pollution other than radiological, may be con-
ticlled by the Fedoral Departrent of Haalth, Fducation, and
Welfa-e. That agency is charged with the administration of
7ve Fe-eral Clean Air Act, which authorizes proceed’ngs for
the abatement of air pollution endangering the health or
welfare of any person.

When a person such as Duke Power Company wishes to
construct a plant which involves the building of a structure

such as a wharf or breakwater in navigable waters outside
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establisaed harbor lines, he must, if the construction will
require excavation or filling of a navigable .ater, and in
cortain cother circunstances, obtain sn authorization fren

the United States Corps of Engineers of the Department of the
Army. In such cases, the Corps of Engineers is primarily
interested in elinminating or avoiding hazards to navigation.

A plant which generat:s electrical energy for trans-
zissicn in interstate commerce r for sale at wholesale in
interstate commerce is subject to some of the provisions of
the regulatory provisions of the Federal Power Act. That Act
i3 7 .ministered by the Federal Power Commission, which regulates
su.h matters as the wholesale interstate rates charged for
electricity, accounting practices, mergers, and consolidations
with other utilities or companies and in certain cases the
issuance of securities.

In some instances involving public utility holding
conpanics or their subsidiaries, the Federal Securities and
Exchange Commission requirements rather than those of the
Federal Power Cormission would be applicable to owners and
operators of nuclear power facilities with respect to ine
purchase and sale cf securities, utility properties end other
essets, as well as the approval of reorganizations, mergers,
ana consolidations.

As indicated, if you have any questions or concerns

about the scope ¢f these other public agencies, this Board will
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undertaks to extend the invitation of the Atomic Energy

Coimissica and invite you= consultation with the Regulatcry
Staft 2f this Comnission in reference to any concerns yo0J may
fave as to the scope or jurisdiction of other Federal agencies.

That completes the procedural and the outline of the
scope of the natters intended to be considered at this proceed-
«ng. defcre anything further, let us proceed to a statement
0% appearances on hehalf of the parcies to this procecding.
First, is there an appearance on behalf of the applicant,
ke Power Company?

‘K. GRIGC: Yes. Mr. Chairman. Hy rame is rilliam
. Grigg. I am assistant and general counsel of Duke Power
Coipany. My adlress is 422 South Church Street, Charlotze,
“rth Carolina, Also appearing on behalf of the applicant,
on ry rvight, Mr. Carl liern_ Jr., vice president and finance
of Cuke Power Corpary of the same address, and on his right,
Mi. Roy B. Snar,, attorney, whose address is 1725 K Street,
Nerthwest, Washington, D. C.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir. The appearance
naving veen eriered by the Regulatory Staff of the Atomic
Erergy Commission, inquiry is now made as to whether there is
an appearance on behalf of those ciries and towns which have
been permitted to intervene in this proceeding in accordance
with an order of this Atonic Safety and Licensing Board entered

on August 28, 1967,
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MR. HARRIS: Yes, Mr. Chairman. My name is Jack R.
larris of Suite 207, Stimson-¥agner Buildinp, Statesville,
Noerth Carolina. I have with me Mr. J. 0. Tally, Jr., of
Fayetteville, Jorth Carolina, whose address is Post Office
Jrawer 1660. In addition, there appears Mr. Spencer W. Reeder

of the Spencer Building, St. Michaels, Maryland. Ye are here

on behalf of those cities and towns that have previously been
enurerated by yourself, and I will not so enumerate them.

In aldition, you also are aware that we represent
ttat aon-profit corporation, Piedmont Cities Power Supply, I.c.,
for whatever purpose that we ray be able to appear for thea.

CIIATRMAN JENSCH: Thank you,sir. Is there any person
present here who seeks to participate in this proceeding by
formal intervention?

The EBoard hears no such request. i\t the outset of
these hearings, opportunity is given as indicated for a limited
participation in this proceeding, and inquiry will soon be made
in reference to that matter. Did you have a statement, Staff
Counsel?

MR. ENGELIARDT: Yes, Mr, Chairman. I think unless
vou are deferrirg until you make -- until you identified liaited
anpearees, that Mr. Lichtsey, representing the State of South
Carclina,is aiso present here today.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Lightsey, we welcome you to

the nroceeding. As indicated at the pre-hearing conference,
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#e invite you to stand and make your statements in reference
o any of tiese matters whenever your interest so dictates,
wainout specific request. Will you, for this record, as you

«id for the pre-hearing conference, kindly enter your appear-

ance? The State of South Carolina didn't file a formal petition
te intervene, but participates in this proceeding in accordance

with the Rwles of Practice of the Atomic Energy Commission which

permit a state to participate in the proceeding and to interro-
g3te witnesses and to make such recommendations and contentions
as it sees fit. Will you proceed, Mr. Lightsey?
MR. LIGHTSEY: Yes, Mr. Chairman. On behalf of the
State of South Carolina and the variou.s State agencies, I
vould enter the limited appearance pursuznt to Section 2.715
of the Atomic Energy Act. My name is Harry M. Lightsey, Jr.,
Assistant Attcrney General of the State of Southk Carolina,
1213 Lady Street, Columbia, South Carolina. Thank you.
CHATRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir. Before proceeding,
tie attention of the parties, as well as the members of the
oudblic, is directed to a recent order of the Atomic Energy
Commission dated August 25, 1967, in reference to this
arplication filed by Duke Power Company. By that order,
wzich was indicated in a letter order and which likewise has
deen made part of the public record and available for review
by any mexber of the public, the Atomic Energy Commission

considered a request filed by Duke Power Company pursuant to
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Section 50.12 of the Rules of Practice of the Commission to
permit the perfo.mance by Duke Power Company of certain work at
the site of the proposed Oconee Nuclear Statien, Unit Neo. 1,
prior to deterniration whether there would be the issuance of

a construction permit by the Commission.
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L The letter order by the Atomic Energy Commission

r

states that the presentatio.. made by Duke Fower Company

3 in support of that request indicated that the design of

1 ; the Cconee ceontainment structures is such thet the tendon

5 | access and inspection galleries must be completed before pe-
6 enforcing steel for the base slabs may be placed.

Duke Power Company represented that the scheduling

8 of the construction of the galleries is critical and must

9 occur at an early stege. Otherwise the placing of the

0 tteel for the base sladb can't be undertaken and the start

" of constructicn of the Occnee Unit No. 1 facility would be
12 delayed some six weeks after a construction permit if the

13 Commission determined that a construction permit should be
14 issued in this procesding.

15 The Commission indicated that it had considered

16 the application, the request, in reference to the application
17 l which was then a part of the public record in the proceeding
18 an® the Commission statecd that it had determined that an

19 exezption under the provisicns of Section 50.10(b) of the

20 ” Rules of Practice of the Commission should be granted for
21 ths reason that in grant:ing the exemption it will not

2 endanger life or property or the common defense and security
23 and is otherwise in the pudlic interest, and therefore the
23 Commission a: thorized Duke Power Company to canstruct only
e the tendon access gallery for Unit No. 1 at the Oconee
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ne Commissicn emphasized, however, that the

granting of this exermption shall have no e fsct upon the
Subseguent grant or denial of a construction permit which
Duke Pcwer lompany seeks in this proceeding, and any werk
perforued pursuant to this exemption would be performed
eatirely at the risk cf Duke Power Ccapany.

Linewise the pranting, the Comaission crder, of
this exempticn Coes not censt. tute an appreval of the type
er tne adequacy of the method of its installation.

Befcre calling for statements froz limited
participants, there has been received by the Atomic Energy
Commission two communications to which reference was earlier
made, cne from Senator Strom Thurnornd, U. S. Senator fronm
the State of South Careolira, and second, a comnmunication
from Senator Zrnest Hollings, United States Serator from
South Carolina. These statements from Senator Thurnond
an” Senator Hollings have been made a part of the public
record and are available for public review.

Inquiry is ncw made .f the parties if there is
any objection to having those statements incorporated within
the transcript as if read.

Does the applicant have any objection?

HR. GRIGG: VYo objection.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you familiar with those
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aterents Lv review of the putlic record of <this proceeding?

GRIGG: «e are.
ChaliMAN JENSCH: Does the stafi -ave any obiection?
\¥. ENGLLHARDT: 3Staff is familiar with these

statements. It has no objections tou their inclusion in the
reccrd.

CHAIRMAN JENECH: Intervenors?

MX. HARRIS: )\o objection.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State of South Carolina?

These statements are brief and may be of interest
tc the public who may rot have had an opportunity to review
the public record.

The statement by Senator Strem Thur—mond is as
follows. It is addressed to Chairman Seaborg cf the Atomic
Znergy Corm ssion. The Senator states:

"As the senior “enator representing the

State of South Carolina I aa making this state-
m+nt in support of the application of Duke Power
Company to construct this proposed three-unit
Oconee “Yuclear “tation in Oconee County, South
Carolina. While I have not examined in detail
th. technical design of the Oconee Plant, I have
followed with great interest the development of
the nuclear power industry. Increasingly public

utilities are turning to the atcm as a source of
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electric power generation. I believe that

sxperience has shown that taey are wakingz
their decisions on th2 basis of sound econonic
ard engineering jucdgments. The safety record

of the nuclear power industry has been cut-
standing. Duke Fower Company is eminently
qualified to build the Oconee Plant. It has
perticipated in the successful operation of
trhe Parr Nuclear Plant in our State and has
bullt and operated ceonveational electric

Jenerating plants for a numder of years.

-
"
w

2lants are among the nost efiicient in the
nation. 1 am confideant that Duke Power's
application for a coastruction permit is
Sased upon sound design principlies and that
every effort has been made to assure safe
operation. I am equally confident that the
review of the application by the Regulatory
Staff of the Atomic Energy Commission and by
the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards
has been thorough. It is my hope that the
Atomic Energy Commission will act promptly on
this applicatior in view of the tremendous
benefit which will accrue to this section of

Scuth Carolina throuzn the resvlting econoaic
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rrowth. The aveiledbility of additi.nal powerp

#ill etiract new inzustries and the recreaticonal
facilities whicn wall recult frox this czvelop-
ment willi bring en‘oyment and pleasure 1O
thousands of people.

"One of the more tangible r23ults will be
millicns of dcllars in Fedsral, State and local
taxes which will enable the respective governments
to provide the services expected and needed by
our people.

"It is therefore without hesitation thet
I urge your favorable consideration of this
applicaticn.”

That concludes the statement by Senator Thurmond.

The statement Dy Senatolr hollings is as follows.

This statement is addressed to the Atomic Safety and

Licensirg Board. The statement is:

"I am Ernest F. Hollings, U.S. Senator
for the State of South Carolina. I am making
.his statement with a request that it Se
incorporated into the record of the proceedings
of the public hearing in Walhalla, South Carolina
on August 29, 1967, on the matter of Duke Power
Company's application for authority to construct

its proposed Uccnee Nuclear Station.
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and cooesorvation progtats.

T..¢ area that will ba ra2~ved by the (Cconze
Station i3 already one ¢f the fastast rroin

zreas i; the Southeast. na poder to

"0

cererzted by th2 Cconas ftatioy is z recen

"
14
)

-<

if orcerly growtn érd develcopment is to caoatinue,
*\icliear genera*icn >F electricity Fas
prove= to be safe and eificient. It does net
pollute the air anc is a2sthetically unci:itrusive.
It can also precduce lower power JOsSts.
*“he development o the nuclear industry
has cccurred through a unique partnership
petween the Atomic Energy Commission and privaie
industry. The safety record of this industry
nas teen exceptional, oerhaps unegualed in the

deveicnzent of ary oth:r industrv. Every
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application for authority to construct and

operate a nuclear facility is thorov.hly
reviewed by the Regulatory Staff of the
Atomic Energy Commission and by the Advisory
Committee on Reactor Safeguards to insure
the health and safety of the public.
"I have no doubts about the safety of
the Oconee huclear Station or Duke Power
Company's ability to construct and operate
it. I would hope, therefore, that your
deliberations might be expedited so that
the benefits of this facility would be
available at the earliest possible date."
That concludes the statement by Senater Hollings.
<n addition, it should be mentioned that there
was received this worn.uy =- and it has not been made a
part of the published recora -- it is so brief that while
any party is entitled to read this -- it has been transmitted
by William Jennings Bryan Dorn and it is a welcome to his
Congressional District. At 10:00 a.m. on August 29.

The gentlieman standing. Are you Congressman Dorn?
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MR. LIGIHTSEY: 1 would like to present on behalf

e

6f the stace, Congressman vorn, Congressman from our

lnird Congressional Lastrict in which tiis county is located.

e would like to make a statement at this tixe.

CHALEMAN JENSCIl: we welcome ysu to the proceeding
and invite you to nake a statement in reference to this
proceeding.

MR. DORN: Thank you.

My main purpose here this morning, since 1 could
not send a statement prior to the meeting, would be to conme
kere and welccme you tn our Congressional uvistrict.

CHAIRMAN JENSCIl. Ve don't want te say we are not
glzd co have the statements from Senator Thuroond and
Senator lollings but we are delighted that you came here in
person with your statexent.

Mk, DORN: Thank you.

I do want tc welcome you Chairman Jensch and Ur.
Buck and Dr. Paxton to South Carolina and particularly to
sur Congressional District. It has been my honer to repre-
sent this district for 1y years.

! might say when the Joint Committee of the
Congress on Atenic Energy was first really in operation, it
was my privilege tc be in Congress at that time and [ know
of nc agency of the Federal Government that is held in

higher esteem than the Atomic cnergy Commission.
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e appreciate what you gentlemen arc doing for our
country and to develop our nuclear energy.

I might say that on ovehslf of the Joint Conmittee
of the .iouse and Senate, ~¢ lLave here today the iwocnorable
Gray Cosmos a long perscnal friend of mine who is an

observer herc today and I want to pay tribute to tiis

oy

Joint Committee.

They have gone 21l over tiiis country and [ thiznk
they have Jone an excellent job in devecloping the defenses
of this nation and now they are cqually as interested and
devoted and dedicated as ycu gentlecen are to the peaceful
use of the atom and so I do want 1o welcome you to this
district and say that the atomic energy plant, tiie Savannah
River Plant, last year was added to this Congressional
Listrict.

I believe the Cconee Station will compiement
the other one using plutoniua ard up here uranium. There
is no doubt it is needed. I *hink I am in a position teo
assure the gentlemen here that power will be needed in this
area. It is one of the fastest jrowing areas of the
nation and as a nember of the Public Works Committee,
having supported Appalachia, and this being one of the
original counties in Appalachia, teo me it would be rather
incredible to vote a villion dollars for the development of

Appalachia and not pernit this great project, private
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terprise proiect, tax paying project, to proceed

pronptly and 1 might say on the safety, our coanmittee las
,2udied saicty throcughout this nation, air rclliuticon, wa
aollution and ve fecl that this great company neire is seeiing
to build tiiese units and is responsible in this field and will,
although this particular comaittee 1is ot as much interestec
as some of the otiher agencies represented here, that this
coenpany is responsible and by any criteria I think can
confora to the standards set by the Congress as far as

air pollution, water poliution and safety to protect tane
=eople of this arca and of this country and of this --

thiere nave been many -- 1 want the Chairman and the
distinguished visitors liere on the pancl to rcalize that one
road block after another has been thrown in the pathway

of this great Keowec-Toxaway project. 3$700 or $§3800 million
project.

Now that it is on the way it seens therc are
additional road blocks but I can't help but beliecve this
sroject will te permittel to proceed con schecule and
furnish the need in this area for e‘ectricity, abuidant
~ower and recreation and I mnight say power at less cost.

The rates of this greail company is less than they
s2re -- they are making available to the ccasuner less tnan
U years ago. This of course is of interest to the

Congress with spiralling prices and deficits in the Cenzrass
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and expenditures for defense, the fact that this

aroject would pay enorrous taxces to tihe loczal community,
siate and the nation is of trerendous 1mterest to the
peovple here.

Aga2in I want to welcome you, kr. Chairman, and
Or. Buck and Dr. Paxtor, and if I may, my statement is
1 louger one than my two cclleagues and I would like to
submit it for the record.

Thank you.

If there is anything we can do for you while
you are here don't hesitate to let us know.

CIHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Congressman lorn.

Your views will Le forwarded to the Commission
who will be intcrested in your cormments.

MR. LICHTSEY: Mr. Chairzan, Congressman Lorn has
asked me to recuest if he night that he might be excused.
lle hi~ a meeting he must attend in Greenville and I would
like to ask your permission he be allowed to leave.

CIIAIRMAN JENSCH: Congressman Uorn, feel free tc
icave or coze back again as soon as you can and give us
your statement at your conveniesnce.

MR. DCRN: Thank you, Mr. Chaiinan.

CIAIREAN JLRSCI: At this tine, inquir will be
made if there are persons present who seek to participate

in this proceeding by a limited participation by the
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sresentation of statexents.

As indicated, thsee persons hid reguested and
=r crder nald heen entered permitting the participation by
gentlemen hare in halhalla.

Is Mr, Joe'T. Rogers, the Mayor, herc ot this ti

A gentlewan is standing. I take it he 1s Mayor
rogers,

%iil you coce forward please to the pnic-ophone

foer your statement?

AR
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MR. ROGERS: ‘ir. Chairman and gentlexzen ¢f the iBoard,
25 Mayor of the Town o:f Walhalla we arc de ated that this

~earing is being held ia cur city and it

+ou hare to ocur city.

CI'AIRMAN JENSCil: Thank you. f I may interrupt
your statement to say that not only is tihe Commission, but
this Board is appreciative of the fine facilities you have
nade available to the Co=zmission and to us for tais proceeding.
It's large, confortable, air-conditioned, and we appreciate it.

MR. ROGERS: Thank you, sir. I night 2dd that
salhalla is a Scandinaviasn term meaning "garden of the gods."
I+'s not only the garden of the gods, but it's also the gateway
to the Blue Xidge and to the Great Smoky Mountains, and, too,
legend tells us that Walhalla is quite unique in many other
respects. e are the biggest little city in Scuth Carolina.
<e are just 23 big as New York. the cnly differ2nce being
there is not as m=any people here.

(Laughter.)

‘{R. ROGERS: And, too, it's been said that we
can't make the sun shine, but we do mzke the moonshine.

(Laughter.)

MR. RCGERS: Indeed, we are happy not only to have
you, but all of our other visitors who are conerned with this
project, and certainly we of Walhalla are vitally concerned

in that Duke Power Corpary has been our {riend, our neighbor,
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«s well as our servant for rany years, and by your kind con-
siZeration of granting them this permit to conduct this project,
I zm sure that they can better serve our city, our State, and
cur Nation detter in the future. Thank ycou.

CHAIPMAN JENSCII: Thank you, Mayor Rogers. Is
Yr. Snzad 5chumacher here?

A gentlenman is standing. Will you come forward,
please, to the nicrophone?

#R. SCI'UMACHER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and menbers
of the Board. I, as the State Senator frcm Oconee County,
wculd also like to erpress my pleasure and wclcome to haove
yo: gentle=en here in cur midst. We feel quite honored to have
yoa here and we hope you wiil certainly find our hospitality
unexcelled. Secondly, I would like to thank you for allowing
me this privilege of making a brief statement here at this
hearing, and I might say that I made this request on behaif
cf the citizens of Oconece County as their elected representative
to the State Senate. W here are most anxiously awaiting the
completion of this projc.t started by Duke Power Company.

/s has been previoucly stated by Congressman Dorn,
Cconee County falls within the Appalachian region of South
Carolina, and the Duke Power Company Keowee-Toxaway project
and «specizlly the Oconee Nuclear Station, I am convinced will
cpen many coors of oppertunity for the people of this region,

not only during the phase of construction but thereafter in
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the industrial expansion that will ensue, an< I think this

has Sc2n borne out throughout the country in expansions of

“he county share in the tax dullars that will be
channeled into cur coffers e¢hrough this deveiopment will help
us solve many of the local problems that we have here in
conncectieon with ecducation, housing, and medical facilities
for our aged and indigent, highway construction, recreational
facilities, and, above all, the job opportunities and the
ability to train the young people of our region to fill these
jobs.

Yow, I have been conducted through the Parr Exper-
izentai Station on several visits and have had the operation
expluined to me. [ by profession am a consulting engineer,
and even though I am not overly familiar with the nuclezr terms
and phraseology and so ferth, I do have some uaderstanding. The
Duke Power officials have undertaken a great deal of time and
effort in explaining to .he local officials and to interested
citizens in this area the safeguards that will be provided in
this Cconee Nuclear Station.

We here feel that under the supervisi~n of the

Atomic Energy Commission and the capable operation of Duke
Power Company that this project is certainly safe and is of
paramount importance to our region. It's also our expressed

opinion that the intervention to licensing this project by
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cities remote from this area is, in our opinion, an unrealisitec
and selfish maneuver, sir.

By their standards, we feel we would just as justitied
in opposing any type of industrial expansicn in their vicinity
if we weren't allowed to share in the proceeds. I certainly
hope that the Commission in their judgment will disregard any
sectionalism opposition to this project. Certainly one of
this magnitude and one that means so much to this area and this
region and the citizens here.

So, on behalf of the citizens of Oconee County and as
their elected representative to the State Senate, we request
the Atomic Energy Commission to license this Oconee Nuclear
Station as soon as possible in order that there will be no
delay in the construction of this project. I certainly thank
you for granting me this privilege and for the courtesy of

allowing me to present it this morning. Thank you, sir.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Senatcr Schumacher.

Is Mr. Reece Hubbard, Superviso:r of Cconee Ccunty,
here?

A gentleman has arisen. Will you come forward
to the microphone, please?

MR. HUBBARD: Thank you, Mr. Chaiman. Ve very
humbly and submissively appreciate this opportunity to
get to say a few words on behalf of Oconee County.

CHALKMAN JENSCH: Before you proceed, perhaps I
shculd have expressed our thanks to you for this Oconee
County Court House rather than to Mayor Rogers, but in any
event we express our appreciation.

MR. HUBBARD: We are thankful we work together.
We are real proud of this and are real proud that you
pecple have come to be with us.

On behalf of the people of Oconee County we
feel perscnally, not prejudiced or selfish, we feel we
have the best people that you can find anywhere.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You understand we are not
disputing that.

(Laughter.)

MR. HUBBARD: Thank you, sir.

As we would like to express our gratitude as a
public servant -- you know, some of us pecple, whenever

we attempt to be a public vervant we get, with all due
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respect to everyone, we do have certain names that we
are called. Sometimes we don't know whether to answer
then by that name or not, but what I an trying to say is
this: a public servant usually, especially in the
supervisor's office, he gets to be where you explain it
as football. He gets to be pushed around a little bit.
But we expect it and love our work. We love you people
to be here. We do wish to say at this time for the
pecple of Oconee County that we are anxious for this
developm2nt to come through and to b2 fulfilled, and we
think we can visualize the greatness of this project.

we feel that the time will be permitted and time
will actually show us just what advantages we will have
that we can't observe at this point, but we are lcoking
forward to this time whenever we can be able to receive
and enjoy the wonderful opportunities that this will bring
forth and we feel our people from my county are behind
this 100 percent.

I wish to thank you for this opportunity, and
if there is anytning else that we might do in this we would
very much appreciate being called cn. Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Mr. Hubbard.

Is there any other person present here who seeks
to participate by limitated participation by making a

statement in this proceeding?
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The 3card hears no such --

MP. LIGHTSEZY: Mr. Chairman. If I nmight, we
have several “tate agencies represented today, and rather
than present them for testimony it is our wish that they
present their testizony or their feelings in the form of
sta:erents‘{or the record, unsworn statements, and tnereicre
if there are no other members present I would like to
proceed to present them to the Board.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Lightsey, will you proceed
to call each one of them and we will be glad to have
their statements for the record.

MR. LIGHTSEY: I would first like to present
to the Board the Honorable Earl E. Morris, Jr., Senator
frca Pickens County, District No. 2, who has a statement
to present to the Board.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Senator Morris, will you cone

forward, please?
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We are now receiving copies of

the statement I understand Senator Morris will present.

Will you proceed?

Mr. Morris. lr. Chairman and Dr. Paxton and
Ur. Buck, we aiso welcome you to this area of the State.

My name is Earl Morris, Jr., Senator from Pickens
County, Senatorial Discrict No. 2 of our state.

We share in the expenditure and development of the
Keowee-Toaxaway project in view of the fact that the
rivers dividing the two counties are the besis for the
lakes.

While the Oconee Nuclear Station is located in
Oconee County, the hydro stations are located in Pickens
County. We hope the next nuclear station, or else.

(Laughter.)

In the beginning I do want to add my owvn public
support and endorsement of this project to the many and
almost unanimous expressions of those concerned.

I make these statements on behalf ¢f the
citizens and officials of Pickens County in support of the
wishes and expressed desires of the good citizens of Oconee
County and their public officials whom you have heard here
today.

Citizens of our county, this entire area in both

states and the State of South Carolina are all convinced as
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to the reed tu issue the construction permit for the Uconee
luclear Station at the earliest possible tiue.

“uke Power Joxpany has ccmplied with all of the
requirenments of the Federal Power Cozaissioa and has
satisfied requirements of other agencies of the Federal
Governsent including the Department of Interior.

Approval of the project has been granted by all
concerned in the Federal and state and local governments.
This includes United States Army Corps of Engineers.

Approval of this project has been delayed for a
seeningly interminable time by a few cobstructionists.

The nocd of the citizens of both Oconee and
Pickens Counties and even of South Cairolina is becoming
intolerant of dilatory objections and impediments to the
proper and timely prosecution of work on this huge p.ject.

I would call attention ol tiis Board to the fact
that by the time Duke Power Company's application had
reached the Federal Power Commission, this project had been
endorsed by the General Assembly of the State of South
Carolina, the lagislative dolegaticns of both Uconee and
Pickeis Counties, by the various municipal associations in
the two counties, by the Blue Ridge Electric Cooperative,
Inc., which serves the counties, by the Planning and
Development Commissicns of both counties and by many other

individual groups and agencies.
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I think it is a matter of interest that in South

Carolina there is no known public nor private opposition
to the orderiy nrosecution of the acowze-Toxaway project.

I would like to specifically point out that the
Pickens County Planning and UVevelopment Commission under-
took a thorough and comprehensive study of this project
before officially endorsing it.

In its research the Lommission referred to the
great volune of work accemplished by the United States.
Study Commission for the southeast river basins including
its Crganization and Methodology for River Basin Planaing.
it also read the varin:: piadusepiies Ot river basin
planning as developed by the Congress of the United States,
the Corps of Lagineers, the Uepartment of Interior and by
such private agencies as Resources for the Future, Inc.
Particular reference was nade to pubiications by John T.
Krutilla and Otto Ekstein in their economic studies and
more specifically their publication, Multiple Purpose River
Development. Aftar a dispassionate consideration of the
alternatives for development, the Commission's conculsion
was that the Keowee-Toaxaway project should be built by
Juke Power Company in conformance with the various require-
ments of the respondible departments of Federal, state, and
local governments.

Duke Power Company has indicated its intention
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to honor its original comnitment of expenditures and
investnents by already announcing plans for an expenditure
of over $5G0 million. le are anxicus for taesc tax-pay.ng
fazilities to oe completed at tae earliest posc<ible tice
pecause of potential revenues tc cone o tlese Two counties.
These revenues are necessary to rimance the additional

services that are and will be Zeaandec and are being

(%]
(@]
.
-

ded now for the project; to wit, roads, anvspitals,
schools, healti facilities, pclice protection aac others.
Jelay in anpreval of the project oaly nlace. an unnecessary
denand on cur iocal taxpayers.

Gentlemen, I sincerely hepe that this confereace
and the hearing to follew will be tiie firal hurdle taal zust
Je :et. Tuat you of tae United States Atouic Luergy
Commissicn Joard will approve the project, Jdo all in your
sower to eliminate any further delay in the completion orf
this project for Pickens and Oconee Couaties in nortuwestern
South Carolina. 1 cormend this project to you as a safe,
sound, economically feasible, and worthwnile venture soth
from the point of view of good eccnomics as well as tae best
ase of our natural resources.

Thank you very much, gentlemen.
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CAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Senator Morris.
‘r. Lightsey, did you have an additional participant?

“m, LIGHTSEY: Yes. I would like next to present
Mr. Willias T. Lenten, Director of the Division of Scuth
Carclina Lagineering cf the State Board of Health and also
l'.rector of the Polluticn Control Authority. He has been
with the State Board of Health Pollution and Control for
twenty-five to thirty years and will present a letter from
Lr. E. Kenneth Aycock, State Health Officer and Chairman
of the South Carolina Polluticn Control Authority.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Would you come
forward, please, Mr. Lenton.

M®. LIGHTSEY: I have ccpies of this letter.

CHAIRMAN JLNSCH: We appreciate being able to
follow the statement by reading the presentation. Would
you proceed?

MR. LENTON: Mr. Chairman, I am presenting this
in the name of Dr. E. Xenneth Aycock, State Health Officer
and Chairman of the Pollution Ceontrol Authority, and I
would like first to express his regrets at his inability
to be here.

I would like also to add my welcome to those
that have been advanced to you gentlemen and to say that
South Carolina is extremely pleased and honored to have

you here.
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1 am veading this as it is writien ana asx that

“My. Chairmman, my name is E. Kennetl
Aycocx, M.D., State iiealth Officer and Chair-
man of the South Carolina Polluticn Control
Authority. In these capacities, I represent
~ne cnly legally constituted agencies whose
official concerns are fcr the health of the
people of South Carolina and the protection
of the environmen:t from wasie products
aiscneryec into.it.

“The purpose of this statement is to
acquaint tae Atowic Energy Commissica and
this 3o0ard with tne knowledge that our
agencies support the application by DJuke
Power Zomparny for licenses to build and
operate the nuclear power generating
facility known as the Oconee Nuclear Station,
units 1, 2 and 3, in Occnee County, South
Carolina.

"We have had many occasions in the
past to oDecome acquainted with Duke Power
Company in matters pertaining to fossile-
fueled generating plants and have found

them to be competent and quite cooperative.
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"Our staff Las had the privilege of

associating indirectly with this cempany in

its position as a render of the Carolinas-

re
i
Virginia liuclear Power Associates, which i
has operated the experimental nuclear power 1,
plant at Parr, South Carolina for several z
w3s
years. "
25
"During the several years surrounding o
X

the construction and coperation of the Parr

A
Yo 4§
PN

‘.

Reactor, our staff conducted, and is
conducting, envircamental surveys to insure

the health and sarety of our citizens. Very

4

¥

o e e T

close cooperation between ocur staff and the
CVNPA staff has always =xisted, including
technical assistance when monitoring equip-
ment became inoperative, the sharing of
zamples and information and many other
evidences of mutual help. This same spirit
of cooperation on the part of Duke Power
Company has already been demonstrated in

this endeavor. Assist ace has been pledged
in the matter of lccating sampling sites
during the pre-operational and post-operatioral
phases for surveillance purposes. All infor-

mation sought by us has received prompt
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attention. In short, Duxe Power Cocmpany has

displayed complete willingness to assist our

-

arencies in the discharge cof their respeonsibilities.
"The Safety Analysis Report and Amendments
have been analyzed by our staff, as have the
comments made by the lational Center for
Racdiological Health of the U.S. Public liealth
Service. As rcsult of these analyses, we
see no reason wnhy the cperation of the Duke
Power Company's Oconee Nuclear Station in the
manner specified should ceontravene any of our
reguirements.
"Personally, and in cur official capacity,
it gives us considerabie pleasurs to say again
that we ondorse the application for the license
being sought by the Duke Power Company."
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.
Mr. Lightsey, do you have an additional participant?
“R. MORRIS: T am not the lawyer, but Mr. Lightsey
had an emergency phone call from his office and asked to be
excused momentarily and requested me to present the next
witness.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Would you dz so, please?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir. Representing the Scuth
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Carolina Public Service Cemmission which is a rezulatory

agency fcr utilities in Scuth Carolina is Mr. L. Fogers
Millier, who is DJirector of the Llectrical Utilities
Livision. tie has a ctatexzent frca the Chairman cf tre
Commission, the konorable Clyde F. Boland, and 2ls2 a
statement from a nember of the Counmission, the Hconorable
A. D. ézmick, who is a member of the NARUC Committes on
Nuclear Znergv ir the Electrical Inde ziry.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Miller, would you coze
forward, plzase?
MR. MILLER: Mr. Chairman, both of these
commurnications are addressed to vou.
"Dear Chairman Jensch: The South Caroli-a
Public Service Comnission lLias regulatory
authority over the privately-owned electric
utilities operating in thlc State and in the
exercise of this authority is famiiiar with
the operations of Duke Power Company.
"The growth of the electric industry in
the Southeast, and particularly in South
Carolina, requires additional generating
capacity in the immediate future, and Duke
Power Company and the other utilities under
jurisdiction of this Commission are continuaily

planring and building new generatio. to take
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Our studies indicate that the proposed
nuclear plant wi sult in the mest economical
addition tc the powar supply of this area.

"Sincerely yours, Clyde F. Boland, Chairman.
Second letter:

"I am a member of the National Association
of Railrcad and Utilities Ccmmissi
'Committee on Nuclear Energy in

Industry"” and feel that the art

heat of a nuclear reaction in the generation

of electric power is so well advanced that,

with the safeguards required by the Atcaic
Energy Ccocmzission, a nuclear-fueled electric
generati: than

a fossil-{ overall
auclear-fueled el<cIric energy is less

cost of conventicral-fuelec e_ectric

the nuclear-fue.< plant s=hculd be

TPETLY N

v
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2 "As a mexber of the Socuth Carolina Public
3 Service Commission, I know that the growth of
1;‘ the electric industry in the Southeast, and
5 | particularly in South Carolina, requires
6 ? acditional generating capacity in the =
7 ; immeciate future, and Duke Fowepr Company E;
8 i and the other utilities uncder jurisdiction s
2 ? of this Commission are continually pianning ;?;'.
10 ﬁ and building new generatica to take care of : ;
i1 ; the increased requirements in this area. ,:‘
12 ? "From the information presently available %
i3 : it is apparent that the proposed nuclear- ;
14 ? fueled generation to be provided by Duke E
* :
15 ? Power Coapany unler Docket Nc. 50,269, 5
6 L No. 50,270 and No. 50,278 will provicde the g
7 ? most economical additional electric power ?
18 h and energy to this area. E
19 ? "Very truly yours, A. D. 4mick, Member, E
20 & NARUC Committee cn Nuclear Energy in the g
h
21 N Electric Industry.” !
§
22 || Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Mr. Miller.
24 Mr. Lightsey, do you have an additional participant?
25 MR. LIGHTSEY: VYes, sir. Mr. Chairman, at this
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time I would lik2s to present Mr. Robert Blair, from
the South Carolina Development Board, who is the coasultant
for that Board on atcmic eneigy.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Blair, will you come
forward, please?

MR. BLAIR: Chairman Jensch, Dr. Paxton and
Dr. Buck: I am pleased to have this opportunity to present
a statement at this important hearing. My nace is Robert C.
Blair. I am a registered professional engineer and was
associated with the United States Atomic Energy Commission's
Savannah River Project near Aiken, South Carolina, since
its inception in 1950, and as the Manager of Cperations for
ten years prior to retirement in December 198S.

Adrinistration of major contracts for research,

development and conceptual design of nuclear power reactors

was a significant responsibility of my office requiring

current knowledge of similar programs conducted elsewhere
by government and private industry.

It has been gratifying to observe the growing
acceptance of this new form of power generation and
particularly pleasing to recognize the progressive attituage
of the Duke Power Company and other Seuthern utilities in
taking a leading role in building these advanced plants on

their systems.

Since retirement I have served as a consultant




Atczic Energy matters to
Center of the Scuth Carolina
in this capacity I have had access to the voluminou
cerrrehensive reports srepared by the Duke Power

Company to satisfy the requirenents of the Atomic Energy
Commission and prereguisite to its issuance of a constiruc-
ticn permit for the three nuclear stations proposed in
Occnee County.

I find impressive th expertise employed in
the studies and reports and the extent to which recognized
autnorities have Leen consulted to confirm the validity
of the design and op2rating features of the plants and
their resultant compatibility with accepted environmental
stancards for the protection of the health and safety of
the public.

The plants will favoradly stimulate the economy
of the area in which they are located, and I believe
that great bLenefits of state-wide importance will also
accrue from industries which might be expected to locate
in the state to provide plant services and to utilize
dy-products.

Spent fuel reprocessors, fabricators of fuel

elenents, and the producers of radioisotopic devices and

related industries should find a climate favorable to

their cperations and a growing market throughout the




ce Power Company 3 Lbe congratulated

for undertaking the Keowee-Toxaway Project and merits

full suppurt for its inclusion of nuclear electric

generating starions in the initial plan.
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I am pleased to have the opportunity to

endorse this advanced and very worthy nuclear project.

9 doam £ Mg

o

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thanx you, lir. Blair.
Mr. Lightsey, ¢o you have a further participant?
GHTSLEY: Mr. Chairman, I do have one.
I woula like to state for the record, though, before I
present him, that Mr. Blair, whem you have just heard, has

considerable background and experience in the field of

T <o N T

nuclear enargy from 1950 through 1965. He was associated

with the Atcmic Energy Commission and from 1955 through

1965 was manager of operations of the Savannah River Plant
in South Carolina.

Mr. Chairuman, at this time I would like to present
Dr. Henry C. Schultze, Director of the Developnent Board's
Research Center in South Carolina Development Board. This
is the agency in South Carolina that is responsible for

]

promoting long range development and is responsible for

promoting the growth of private atcmic energy facilities in

South Carolina.
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Cr. Schultte has Seen with the Development
Board for twdo and 2 half years and was with the Unien
Carbide Corzcoraticon for twenty-four years in research
and developrent pricr te that tige.

Cr. Schultze I think will also present a state-
ment on behalf of the Governcr of South Carolina who was
unable to Lbe present today rbecause of previous commitments.
But, Mr. Chaireman, I woulld like to mentian for the record
that accending to =y file the statement of the Governor
was filed with the Atomic Inergy Commission on August 10,
1967, and shcald appear in the dercet.

CRAIRMAN JINSCHE: Very well. Dr. Schultze,
will you co=e forward, please?

CR. SCHULTIE: Mr. Jeasch, Dr. Paxton, Tr. Buck:
I am Henry C. Schultze, Zirector of the South Carolina State
Developzent doarc's Tesearcn Ceanter. The work pregrams of
our Center are concerned with long-range planning to
facilitate the optizum economic development of our State;
with the marshalling of diverse research resources within
the State for our economic advancement; and with the
administration of Federal-aid programs of economic
importance to South Carclina.

Sovernor MaoNair has cdelegated administrative
and technical respensibilities for the promotion of

private atozic ener:y incustry within South Carolina to




the State Develcpment Board and its rResearch Center. It
is a pleasure accordingly for Mr. Robert C. Blair and I
to have *he opportunity for renresenting both Governor

McNair and the State Development Board at this important

p-blic hearing. Each of us is very personally and

technically interested in the Keowee-Toxaway Project.

We have followed all aspects of this project closely. We
are grateful to perscnnel of Duke Power Company for the
excellent working r pport we are enjoying with them and
for the diligence and thoroughness with which they have

kept us informed on technical matters of mutual

importance to themselves, to South Carolina, and to our

I will ncw proceed to read the statement by
Governor McNair which was given to me earlier and which
was submitted by him on August 10, and entered into your
records on August 16, 19567,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed, please?
DR. SCHULTZE: The letter is as fol.ows:
"Dear Mr. Jensch: South Carolina is
vitally interested in the development of the
private atomic energy industry. Our neople
have quiently acclimated themselves to atomic
energy interests and operations since 1950

when the U. S. Atomic Energy Commission




jon

“

de

15

16

17

R SE - ) S SR SR

wedl. Tt

PSR o TR R WAL S T

anncunced and began coastruction of its Savanrnah
River Flant. 7The later inctallaticn of facilities
at Charlestcon for servicing nuclear-powered naval
vessels, and the operaticn of the prototype 17
megawatt nuclear-electric generating station at
Parr by the CARVA group of utilities have each
received our strong suprert.

"In May of this year cur Legislature
enacted South Carclina's new Atomic Energy and
Radiation Control Act to indicate that our
State desires to provide the means for .lis-
charging its proper functicns for promoting
‘ie optimum grewth of private atomic energy
fecilities conscnant with the full considera-
tion of the health and safety requirements of
our pecple.

"Thus we are pleased, but not surprised,
with the surge of annoucements during 1966
and 1967 frez private utilities to build majeor
nuclear-electric generating stations at two
locations in South Carolina and at five
adcditional locations in Virginia, Alabama,
Georgia and Florida. This spectacular growth

of new generating staticns in the Southeast

is based on sound economics, ard it is

176
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indicative of the significant changes taking place
in our region wher:in the utility compenies are
preparing themselves for meeting the aaticipated
greater energy demancs of our people cver the

next several agecacdes.

"On behalf of all South Carolinians, I
warmly endo >se the foresign shown by Duve Powar
Company and by Carolina Power and Light Company
to place their initial nuclear power stations
within our borders. We find from our careful
analyses of each of the programs of work to be
undertaken by these two firms that all possible
diligence has been exercised to protect the
safety cf the public and that there is nothing
to be questioned on our part as to the suitability
of the nuclear electric generating structures for
their prospective uses.

"The installation of these nuclear power
stations in our midst, together with South
Carolina's existing resources in atomic energy
opens a full spectrum of new opnortunities that
are essential to our future economic growth.

"Qur State can gain additional sophisticated

facilities based on the full nuclear fuel cycle

wherein the manufacture of power reactor components

T SR
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will be coordinated closely with the fabrication
of nuclear fuel elements and with the chemical
regeneration of spent nuclear reactor charges.
“hese with ¢ther supporting science-based
industries and also research and development
laboratories will offer richly rewarding
careers to our young People and to those from
other States in diverse applied science and
engineering fields. South Carolinians must
and will rise to accept these futupre challenging
responsibilities.

"In recognizing the importance of the
of the nuclear-electric generating stations
TO our economy, we are particularly impressed
with the additional tangible benefits which
will accrue to South Carolina from the large
investnent by Duke Power Company in its
Keowee-Toxaway project. Enhanced recreational
resources will be provided for our peonle in
Oconee and Pickens Counties. Ieproved water
supplies can be made availadle to our Cities
and towns adjacent to the lakes impounded by
the project. Expanded opportunities for
proficient management of wildlife resources

are evident, and new areas of unparalleled
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beauty will be copenei for our people to enjoy.
"Personnel of Duke Power Company and of
truction of the Keowee-Toxaway project are
1ssurec of our full sunport and servic
these may be necessary. South Carolinian
inceed proud and appreciative of their e
I now continue briefly with nmy statement. It is
'1at superfluous for me to enlarge on the fine summaries
-vernor McNair and by Mr. Blair which adequately express
mplete satisfaction with the safety, technical, and
economic aspects of the plans of Duke Power Company for
its Oconee Nuclear Station. It is more appreopriate, I feel,
© enphasize 2gain the impact of the Duke project on the
future - 2oncmy of this section of our State.
Borrowing from Governor McNair's statement,
"«..0pens a full spectrum of new opportunities that are
seential to our future econonmic growth...,” it is very
practical to foresee that this fine investment by Duke
Power Company materially strengthsn South Carolina‘'s

resources in atomic energy and enhances our opportunities

for zaining sophisticated science-based industries togethen

with presearch facilities that will add rarkedly teo thi

region's ootimum econonic development and to that of

Scutk Carolina.
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I Lave Leen sersonally cognizant of the large
strides made during the past twenty years by both Uconee
and Pickens Counties in serms of zaining more diversified,
remunerative. and individially rewvarding envirenmcnts.
liow among all South Carolina counties, these two counties,
JYy reason o. the Keowee-Toxaway Project, stand on the
threshold of an unparalleled opportunity for accelerating
their ecconcmic Cevelopment and for providing further the
environments to hold more of their young Pecple at home
and tc secure others with sophisticated technical skills
SC urgently neeced in Scuth Carolina's econony. This is
oae essential, practical, long-ranze reward from the
{eowee-Toxeway Project whieca will warrant our continued
¢lese cooperation at the State and local levels with
Duke Power Coapany. We know of their keen interest in
these objectives, and we @ssure them also of our full
Support.

Thank you.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, '"r. Schultze. Does

W2
ki

that couclude ycur presentation, Mr. Lightsey?

3. LICHTSEY: Mr.Chairman, that concludes the
presentation on behalf of the State. I do have, I think I
have handed up extra copies of all staiements except those
of Congress=man Dorn *to the Board, and I have three copies
which he has asked I hand up to the Board.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Ve will receive them. JWill you
bring thena ur, please?

MR, LIGHTSEY: Might I make one other request?
Several of these State agency officials have requested if
possiblie that they night be excused because of the press
of their official duties.

CHAIPMAN JENSCH: Any cbiection? I hear no
objection. Permission zranted.

Is there any other person present here who seeks to
participate in this proceeding Ly way of a limited participatior?

MR, ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Staff Counsel?

“fR. ENGELHARDT: 1 em not aware w!.ether the Board
has availabdle to it a communication from an individual who
identifies himself as the presicdent of the north Carclina
Municipally Cwned Elec”ric Systems Association. This is a
letter dated August 22, 1967, addressed to the Chairmaa of

the United States Atomic Energy Commission, and the first line
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of his letter ites: "] respectfully request that this letter

be received, , and rmade a part of the record in tae hearings

1n subject do i

And dentifies the dockets for this applization,
Deckets 50, 2« 70, a2nd 287,

CHAI JENSCH: Do you present that request,
the, for consi .tion?

MR. L _LHARDT: I merely identify this letter as
having been rec. .ed by the Commission, and 7 will cal! it to
the Chairman's attention for ppropriate dispo-cition,

CHAIRMAN JENSCIH: Very well, A Copy of the letter
adZressad to the Chairman of the Atonic Energy Commission
was furnished to nenbers of the Board. Do the other parties
have copies? [oes the applicant have a copy?

MR. GRIGG: No.

CHATRMAN JENSCii- 1 have a copy. You may look at
this copy I have.

MR. ENGELHARDT: I have Some extra copie= here.

CHATRYAN JENSCH: Please furnish a <Opy to the
applicant. Do the intervenors have a copy?

MR. HARRIS: VYes.

CHATRMAN JENSCII: Before we proceed to inquire if
there is any objection to the request of the letter, it's
somewhat irregular practice at a hearing of this kind, and

at the outset, to request staff counsel to make an outline of

- e »



S &n cpening statement,
roment until we nhave a

ST person present

applicar:‘s
counsel had an v 0 T , 118 to waich

staff counsel referred?

anc/cr
intervenors?
ut we have no
obiection,
CHALRMAN JENSCH: Staff counseli now hancs a coony

to yo'i. voes stalf have any obieztion to iritegrating the

letter as if read?

‘a8 a0 objection to integmting




We have no objection to the

This letter would not constitute
evidence, but will i} integrated in view of the lack of objection
into the transcript as if read. 1 believe now we have concluded
21l tne preliminary aatters, and may proceed to an inguiry of
whether the parties desire to make any opening statements. We
inave continued this session of this proceeding this morning
sonewhat longer than usual in view of the presentation of
statements Ly lizmited participants, but we thought perhaps we
could receive the opening statement if any and tien adjourn or
recess foer lunch cnd begin after lunch with the consideration
0r otaer matters, or the reception of evidence.

Joes the applicant desire te mzke an openirn

of the positin 1t will assert in Lthis proceeding

evidonce it intends to adduce?

MR. GRIGG: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCil: Wil You proceed, plezse?

MR. GRIGG: Mr. Chairman and members of the Board:
it's our purpose today and in the course of this hearing to
attempt to iaform the public of the nature of the Oconee
Station, its design, ani of the care that has gone into insuring

its complete safety. The issue is whether Duke Power Company

is technically and financially qulified to design 2ad construce

the Oconee Staion.




Whether the issuance of a construction permit will
be inimical to the common defense and security of the Nation,
and whether the plant can be constructed and operated without
undue risk to the health and safety of the public. The applic-
ant accepts the burden of nrouf in these issucs, and we will
attempt in the course of this hearing to restrict that burden
to evidence which can be understood by everyone here. The
ragulatory process through which an applicant for a construction
permit nust go is stringent and thorough. The opplication for
authority to co:struct the COconee Station is a voluminous
document.

It consists of three volumes of over 1,000 pages
of detailed technical design data. It's the product of many
years of study, research, and operating experience, and count-
less thousands of ran-hours of work. Its orientation, indeed,
its raison d'etre, is the assurance that the Cconee Station
can and will built and operated without undue risk to the
health and sarety of the public.

During the nine moniths that have intervened since

it was filed, the application, the applicant, and his principal

supplier, the Babcock and Wilcox Company, have been under close
scrutiny which the staff of the Atomic Energy Commission's
Division of Reactor Licensing, the expert consultants retained
by the staff and by other agendes of Governnent have conducted.

Inquiry of the staff and his consultants has been narrow, It




inted out tnis morning, d
conservaticn, aesthetics,
and thermal ¢ 5 ! are matters reserved to other
agencies and which have been or will be thoroughly reviewad
ty those agencies.

The staff's inquiry has gone almost ex«lusively to
questions of health and safety, but within this reclatively
narrow range the inquiry has been extremecly deep. Represent-
atives of the applicant and his surmpliers “ave met with the
staff on numerous occasions to discuss and tc evaluate the
Oconee plant from a safety standpoint. We have answered many
searching questions conc2raing plant design, and we have fur-
nished in minute detail the technical datz which we and the
staff have felt was necessary for a full znd comprechensive
safety analysis.

The application, as the Chairman also irdicated,
has also been reviewed by the Advisory Cormicttec on Reactor
Safeguards. This Committee consists of 15 nuclear scientists
and engineers who were drawn independently from the acadexnic

and industrial coanunities and vho represent all »~f the

disciplines necessary for a full evaluation of reactor safety.

Representatives of the applicant and their suppliers
and consulzants have met with the Advisory Committee on
Reactor Safeguards on two occasions and the sub-committee oa

three occasions to review plant design and answer questicns




concerning safety. The ACRS review is extremely thorough.

[t has been compared by one authority to the examination for
the PE. D. degree. Yet, if it please the Board, after all

of this, the regulatory process has scarcely begun. We are
asking here only for a permit to construct the plant, If it
is granted, the Atonmic Energy Commission, through its Division
of Compliance, will scrutinize construction to insure compliance
with the permit and witn applica’>le regulations. Then, after
construction has been completed, assuming aconstruction permit
is granted, many months from now there will be proceedings

for an operating license.

At thart time the Commission will have a full opportun-
ity to evaluate the comgeted design and to determine whether
Duke Power Company is financially and technically qualified to
operate the plant. If an operating license is granted, the

Division of Compliance will continually be with us to insure

| safe oneration throughout its life. Bu?, as rigorous as the

regulatory process must necessarily be in the public interest,
| Weé nevertheless reaiize, and we want to emphasize, that the
ultimate responsibility for the safe construction and operation
of the Oconee Station Trests, not with the Atomic Energy
Commission, not with the staff, but with Duke Power Company.
the applicant,

Ne had been arduously preparing for that responsibility

for som: 14 years 70w, and we believe we will be able to establish
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Now briefly ! would like to suzmarize wiat evidez-e
we expect tc present in addition to the applicatioa and its
supporting Jccuments.

Cur first witness will be Mr. Willian 3. Lee,

Vice Presilent, Engineering of the company, who will
describe the reactors and the site. lle will emphasize the
measures which have beea taken in the dJesign of the plant
and which will be taken in its construction and operation to
insure the public health and safety.

OQur second witness will be Mr. Edward C. Fiss,
Nuclear Engineer of Uuke Power Conpany, wiu will céescribe
Duke Power's experience in the design, coastruction and

the Parr duclear Plant at Parr, South
how this experience will be of benefit to us
in the construction of the (Occnee Station.

Cur third witaess will be Mr. R, L. Frazer,
Assistant Treasurer of Duke Power Company whose testimony
will relate to our financial qualifications tc construct
the nlant.

Jur next wiiness will be a panel of eight experts
who will coliectively sponscr a document which we call
a partial summary of application.

These witnesses will be Mr. W. S. Lee, Mr. L.

S. Dale, Mr. C. J. Willey, Mr. W. l. Owen, all of Juke Power

Company. Mr. D. ¥, Montgomery, Mr. J. il. MacMillian,
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washer, all of the Babcock and Wilcox Company.
J. J. Tassick of the Bechtel Corporation.

We will also have sworn a group of 19 experts
whoz we call back-up witnesses who will oe available for
questions by the Board, staff, intervenors or by reference
from the panel, These experts will not sponsor any direct
evidence other than their own professicnal quaiifications.

Briefly as to the manner of presenting evidence.

If the Board please, Mr. Lee's testimony, Mr.
Fiss' testimony and Mr. Frazer's testimony will be read
aloud at the hearing. Printed cepies of all of our evidence,
all of our testimony is available at the rear of the roon.
We feel tha“ it would be advisable however to have these

tt = witnesse: present their testimony orrally because

there are perhaps some present who have not had an opportunity

to read their written testimony and it might be helpful to
thex if it is presented orally.

We will net ask that the partial summary of
applic.tion be preseated orally but at the appropriate point
in the proceedings we will ask it be incorporated into the
record as if read.

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my opening remarks.

At this time, if it please the Board, I would like
to defer to Mr. B. B. Parker, who is Executive Vice President

of Duke Power Company for an unsworn statement.




CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Before preoceeding in reference
to Mr. Parke does staff counsel desirz to maxe his
opening statezent at this tine?

. ENGELIARDPT: I think it might be eppropriate
fcr the applicant's opening statements, inciuding Mr.
Parker's stateneats, to be conpleted ard then we will

.

with our statements.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Parker, will you coue forward,

Parhaps it would be more convenient to you to speak
from the rostrum. If you cars to take the witness chair,
adjust to ysur own convenience.

MR. PARKER: 1 czan do either.

CHAIRMAN JENSCil: I am sure 2l1ll can hear you
wiere you are now located. FProceed, please.

MR. 2ARKER: Mr. Chairman and members of the

Erxecutive Vice President of
Duke Pouier Ccupany. Applicant in this proceecing.

wish to mak briei stateneat concerning our company, with

particular reference to the Oconee MNuclear Station -- why

the decision was nade to build it, how we plan to finance it,

#na the role it will have in our future growth and development.
Cuke Power Company is an electric utility serving

350,000 retail and wholesale cusrtomers.




arca comprises about 20,000 square miles in the central portion
of horth Carolina and the western portion of South Carolina.
in1S area has a population of appxoimately 3,000,000,

Juke cwns ana operates nine cola fired steum electric

1

jenerating plents with a net capzbility of 4,041,010 K

an¢ 30 hydroelectric plants with a net peak canability of

885,599 K. Industrial expansicn aad population growth in

r.

our service area has beer well above the natinnal average,

apd the demand on our system has increzsed commensurately.
Qur annual rate of system growtin hes bezn over 8 percent
several years. l!ie expect this rate to contrinue
at least over the nex* five years. Our peak load in 1966
estizate that in 1972 it wiil! be alout
means that we will have ¢t € nrepared to

meet a peak dcecrand in 1972 that is approximztzly 58 percexnt

.
.

nigiaer than that experienced in 1966.

in order to be able to meet this dexmand we have under
construction or in various stages of design several additional
generatirg faciliti Two coal-fired steam units of 682,000
Kn capability each ares under construction 2t Plant Marshall
in Morth Carolina. Th2se units are schecduled for opcration
in 1969 and 1970, /e are also adding to our system five
combustion turbines with a maxinum capzbility of 32,000 iAW
each. These turbines will be used primarily for peaking and

energency power. The first is scheduled for cperation
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later this year.

Of particular interest to the resicents of this area
of South Carolina is the fact that we have begun construction
cf our Keosee-Toxaway Prcject. This project will intially
consist of the Xeowee Developrment, scheduled {or operation in
late 1970, with a capability of 140,000 KW of hydroelectric
power, and the Jocassee Development, with 2 capability of
160,000 KW of cenventional hydrozlectric power and 150,000
K% of pumped storage hydroelectric power. The Jocassee
Uevelopment will be operational in 1374 and willi have an
additional 300,000 X% puzped storage capability when
justified by the coupany's load.

Lake Xeowee will provide condenser cooling water

for several stezn-electric generating plants, of which the

.-

Oconee sitz is the first proposed for development. If 3

—~p

construction permit is granted, the Oconee Nuclear Station,

—

with an ultimate net electrical capability of about 2,622,000
KW, will te built near Lake Keowee and will use its water

for condenser cooling. [ might add that constructicn of the

ST ———

Oconee Nuclear Station will be started as soon as a
constructicn of tne Oconee Nuclear Station will be started

as soon as a construction permit has been issued. i

At the tirme of the sumrer reak period of 1972,
Oconee Units 1 and 2 siould be able to provice about 24 ;

percent of Duke's load requirements. Unit 3, of course, is

| S Sstind
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! nat scheduled for operation until 1973. When all three units
are cperational in 12973 their capacity will represent aouut
33 vercent of our load requirzzents at the tine of systen
pear.

H The three Cconee uni:s are expectel to cost zbeut
W 327,000,000, The initial fuel coves are expecred tc cost
an additionai 303,0600,200. Construction will p2 financed

as a4n integral part of the ccapany's totel censtruction ure-
4 aran. We estirate that approximately 40 percent of the

! funds required for thz consiruction program through 1971

i

I will be obtained frem retained earnings, provisions for

! depreciation and otaer internal sources, and approximately

i 60 percent through short-term borrowings and .he issuance

! ané sale of securities. The types of sccurities tc bLe issusa
wil! depend upon umarket coaditicns at the tiaes of sale und
will De consistent with the maintenance of desirable

1 Capitalization ratios. I wight say that all of Duke

h Fower Company's bond issues in recent years have been rated
i AAA, and that none mature prior to 1975,

i I would like to explain briefly why it was

}i deciced that the Oconee units should utilize nuclear fuel

rather than fossil fuel. In orger to do so, it is necessary

to describe our interc-: .r experience in nuclear matters.

-

Ve first became interested in the possibility of

nuclear generation cf electricity when Congress passed the

-
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Atomic Energy Act of 1954, This Act permitted the use oi
speciai nuclear material by private industries for the first
tice.

In 1955, about a year azfter passage of the Act,
Duke Power Company sponsored an extended course in nuclear
engineering taught by Dr. Earold Lewis of Duke University.
Responsible personnel from all departments associated with
the design, purchase, construction, operation and main-
tenance of generatinmg facilities participated. Key personnel
in these departnents have continued their study of nuclear
power through industrial centacts and a Nuclear Power
Technical Committee which we have formed within the company.
This committee has served to disscminate information relating
ts developuents in the desipyn, construction and operaticn of
nuclear power staticns to interested personnel. Certain of
our personnzl have also takem short courses, attended
seminars, participated in irdustry committecs and made visits
to various nuclear power stations in the United States in
order to keep abreust of developments in the ruclea. power
field. Just last year, 80 key personnel in the departments
which I have menticned underwent a special training program
in nuclear power, including 84 hours of classroom inst.uction
by representatives of "he Babcock aad Wilcox Company
and the Bechtel Corporation.

In 1956 Duke Power Company joined with three rajor
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utilities to form Carolinas-Virginia Nuclear Power Associates
for t.ae purpose c: :zulilding aad operating a 17,007 Kb
nucliedr stear generating plant at Parr, South Carolina. This
nrojest was undertasen “.r rvesearch and for cperating and
engineering experience under licenses sranted by the Atonic

Enerzy Cormission. Its research progran was successfully

w

conpleted earlic~ t3is year, and its shutdown was recently
announced by the member corranies. Evidence toc be presented
later in this heariap will nore fully describe the oxtent

of Duke Power'sz participation in the Parr project.

Fron our study ef nuclear nower and the favorable
experience we have had with the Parr facility, we becane
conviaced that the generation of power with nuclz2ar energy
is net only feasible but kighly desirable, both {rom
econouic and operatisral points of view. In early 1966 we
askxced four supplicrs of nuclear stear supply systems to
subuit proposals for the Oconee Station. After a thorcugh
study of these proposals aad after careful consideration of
otiier types of plants a contract was awarded to The Babcock
and Wilzex Compzny. The quzlifications, experience and
resooasibilities of this cowpany will be more fully described
later in this hearing. I will state at this peiat, however,
that their work om our project thus far has been satisfactory
in every respect, and we are confident that the Oconze

reacters will be 3 safe and efficient source of power for our
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systam a2and that our ;‘'ant will be a good neighboer for the
residents of CZonee Lounty.

I might also note that our views on nuclear power
are generally shared by other electric utilities. Their
confidence in nuclear power is evident in the fact that over
SC percent of all of the - generating canacity anaounced
by electric utilities in the United Stsates during 1965 will be
ruclear; and even more nuclear generating capacity was
announced during the first six months of 1967 than during
the same period in 1966.

lie are well aware of the public's great interest in
atomic energy. In conjunction with construction of the
Cconee Station, we have planned an attractive visitors'
center to be located near the site. This center will contain
exhibits and other information concerning the station and
nuclear powev generally. It will also include items of local
historical interest. I might also add that we are aware of
the importance of recreation and conservation and the
epportunities which a developwent such as the Keowee-

Toxaway Project provides for them. In that connection we
have undertaken an extensive forestry and wildlife program
and plan to provide access areas and other facilities

for ihe public enioyment of our lakes. The company will

announce more detailed plans in this regard as construction

\

progresses,
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Thank you, and I am available for aay questions
or --

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You will be aviladle now and
later?

MR. PARKER: Yes, sir,

CHAIRMAN JENSCIH: Very well.

Thank you, Mr. Parkcr. %e don't have any present

questions. If we do, we will look forward te your partici-

pation.
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MR. GRIGG: Mr. Chairman, this concludes our opening
remarks.

CHAIRMAN JENSCI: Very well. Will the staff proceed
with its opening statement?

MR. ENGELIIARDT: Yes. Under the provisions of the
Atowic Energy Act of 1954 as anmended, the Atomic Energy Com-
mission is responsible for licensing and re¢gulating possession
and use of atomic energy materials and nuclear facilities such
as nuclear reactors in order o protect the health and safety
of the public from radiation hazards.

The Atomic Energy Act makes it unlawfui for any
parson to begin the construction of a nuclear reactor until the
construction permit has been issued by the Commission, or to
Operate a reactor except in accordance with an operating license
issued by the Commission. Commission's regulations require
applicants who propose to build and operate reactors to include
in their applications the tecinical information rejuired to
support the application.

The application must include a safety analysis report
containing the technical information required for an evaluation
of the safety of the proposed facility, including the suitability
of the site, the design of the proposed facility, and demonstrat-
ing that adequate safeguards will be engineered into the facility
to prevent the occurrence of accidents and to minimize the cons-

equences of any accident which might occur.
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All information contained in the application and all
cerrespondence between the Atomic Energy Commission and the
applicant, including additional inforzation requested by the
AEC Regulatery Staff, is placed in the Commission's Public
Docuzent Roca in Washington, where it way be examined by any
interested menber of the public. The first stage of the review
of an application for a permit to construct a nuclear reactor
such as Units 1, 2, and 3 of the Oconee Nuclear Station invoives
a staff evaluation of that application.

The application is evaluated by technical specialists
on the Comnission's Regulatory Staff and their expert consult-
ants, and also by the Commission's Advisory Compittee on Reactor
Safeguards. The Advisory Committee is an independent committee
established by the Congress to advise the Commission on matters
of facility safety. It's composed of scientists and engineers
who are specialists in the various disciplines important to
facility safety.

The report of the Advisory Committee on Reactor
Safeguards and the technical analysis of the safety considerations
relevant to the proposed facility prepared by the AEC's
Reglatory Staff, called a "safsty znalysis,” are mad» public
prior to the hearing on construction permit applications. The
Atomic Eaergy Act requires that a public hesring be held on
each application for a permit to construct & facility. These

hearings are conducted by this three-man Atomic Safety and




orl

-
v

-
0

- B

201

Licensing Board. The decision of the Becard is subject to
review by members of the Commission upon their own initiative
or upon petition by a party in the preceeding.

tefore a construction permit is issued to an applicant,
the Commission nust first find that there is reasonable zssurance
the a,plicant will comply with the Commission's regulatioas, that
‘he health and safety of the public will not be endangered, and
that tho applicant is techmicslly cud financially qualified to
engage in the propesed activity, but the Commission's interest
in the facility deces not end with the issuance of the constructi: .
permic,

The facility is subject to periodic inspection oy
Comnmis:isn inspectors to assure that the facility is constructed
in accordance with provisions of the construction permit. Sefore
an operating license may be issued, the applicant must file with
the Cuamission an applicaticn for such a license, which contains
detaiied information regarding the corpleted design of the
facizity, a detailed description of the facility and its
components, and operating plans and procedures.

This application is given the same detailed review
by the Regulatory Staff and the A RS as was the case at the
construction permit stage. Also, before issuing an operating
license for a nuclear reactor, the Commission publishes in

the Federal Register a notice of its intent to do so, and offers

any interested person an opportunity to request a hearing.
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if the Commission determines tiat the proposed
operation of the facility involves safety problems of unusual
significance, it ma2y cn its own initiative require another
public Lhearing. The sarme preccedure is followed with respect
to requested anendments to either a constructicn permit or
a license., In the hearing today, “r. Charles lLong and Mr.
Brian Grimes will testify for the AEC Regulatory Staff on the
technical arpects of the application and will te available for
cross examination.

Their testimony is contained in the staff Safety
Evaluation. The staff will also offer testimony of Nr.
Charles A. Lovejoy of the 0ffice of the Comptroller of the
Atomic Energy Commission with respect to the financial qualif-
ications of the applicant. Copies of the staff's Safety Eval-
uation and copies of Mr. Lovejoy's testimony and the statements
of the technical qualifications of the staff's witnesses are
available on the barrier or counter behind counsel's table.

As Mr. Crigg indicated, several witnesses will be
presented by the applicant in this hearing. The staff has
extensively questioned during the course of his extensive re-
view of the application. The answers to many of thes- questions
are found in the various amendments to the appiication. Con-
sequently, the staff will have very few, if any, additional

questions to ask of witnesses for the applicant in this pro-

cecding.
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inat cencludes oy opening statement, ''r. Chazirman.

Fowever, with the Foard's permission, I would like

(A4

o rejuvest
Mr. CGrimes to supplement this staterent by describing the
staff's evaluation ¢ ' the applicaticn, the recascns for the
cenclusions reaczhed by the staff, and surrarizing the various
steps Laken by the staff and the ACRS iz their review of this
application.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Mr. Grimes, would vou
proceed?

MR. GRIMES: By an application dated Novemuer 28,
1966, and subsequent amendaents, th= Duke Power Company appnlied
to the Atomic Energy Com=ission for construction permits and
facility licenses for three nuclear reactors to ve built at
Juke's Oconee Nuclear Station in Oconee Ceunty, South Caroiina.

Tha nuclear steam supply svstea, including the resz~r~r
coTe, prinary system, and steam pencraters will be supplied by
the Babcock anc Wilcox Company. The construction of the plant
will be performed by Duke, viich has retained the Bechtel
Corporation as a general design consultant. We have reviewed
the technical qualifications of these companies and believe
they are suitably qualified to designand construct the proposecd
reactors.

In this sunmary statement, we will first outline the
course and scope of our review and then discuss the items which

have particular safety significance for thir application.
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Our technical review has been based cn the Preliminary

Safety Analysis feport and several amendments to the application.

i The smendments were submitted in response to our requests for

ecdditional inforpation, which were a result of meetings with

the applicant in which technicazl aspects of the proposed design

were Jiscussed. Our review of the site-related aspects of the

three units was 2ided by advice from the United States Wsather

Bureau, the Jnited Statres Ccast and Geodetic Survey, the United
=ites Geological Survey, and thre United States Fish and Wildlife

Service. We also received assistance from Nathan M Newmark

and Associates in reviewing the seismic design of the station

stri:ctures,

The thermal and hydrauvlic characteristics of the
resctnr core wera snalyzed and evaluated at 2,452 megawatts
thermal, even though the applicant believes that eventually,
after operating experience and additional development inform-
ation are evaluated, the power rating can be safely increased
to 2,568 megawatts. The design of the major systems and com-
ponents of the proposed plant, including the emergency cooling
systems and containment structure, which bear significantly
on the acceptability of the plant under the site criteria
guidelines identified in 10 CFR Part 100, have been analyzed
and evaluated by the applicant and the staff at the ultimate
core power level of 2,568 megawatts thermal. Before operation

at any pewer level above 2,452 megawatts can be authorized, how-
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ever, tue Commission is reguired to perform a saflety evaluation
to assure that the core can be operated safely at the higher
power level.

The stean system desigzn is, on the wheole, not unlike
octher pressurized water reactor designs for which construction
permits have recently been issued. The fuel enrichment, fuel
design, and arrsnzement of core internals are similar while
differing in design detail. Except for the once-through steam
generator, the proposed design is founded on proven concepts
and its similarity to other curreat designs for pressurized
wator nuclear plants provides s degree of assurance that a
reactor of this type can be successfully built and operated.

W2 heve carefully reviewed all aspects of the nuclear
steam systes design. This includes review of the ruclear,
mechanical, thermal and hydraulic, rod drive, instrumentation
and control, reactor coolant, and secondary steam systeas,
Similarly, the auxiliary systems, electrical systems, engineered
safety features and containment were reviewed in detail. The
containment will use pre-stressing in cylinder walls and dowe
and is similar to other recent designs by the Bachtel Corpor-
ation. Our Safety Evaluvation dated Augnst 4. 1967 . summarizes
our evaluation of these dsign aspects as well as our review
of the suitzbility of the proposed site for the construction

of these three reactors.

In addition to determining the adequacy of each
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aspect of the reactor design, we compared proposed facility
and site features with those ¢f other current-generation
pressurized water reactors., We found tha :he most significant
differences wa2re as follows:

(1) The topography of ithe proposed si%e is used to
advantage by using the hydroelectric plants in the Keowee
Dam as an emergency power source and by using gravity flow
from the intake canal to the tailrace of the hydroelectric
plants for emergency condenser cooling.

(2) The nuclear ste.x system will utilize a once-
through steam generator which will provide slightly superheated
steam to the turbine-generator.

(3) A penetration room ventilation system will
maincain a small negative pressure in the penetration room
under accident conditions and will filter fission product
leakage from containment penetrations.

These three areas wecre reviewed and, as with the rest
of the design, found acceptable.

Since the three units proposed are essentially
identical, our approach was .o review them as one unit except
in the case of certain auxiliary systems such as the service
wacer, which is shared between Unit 1 and Unite 2 and sized
separately for Unit 3. We assured ours. '~s that sharing of

system® or coamponents between units would no. e detrimental

to the safe operation of any unit during normal or emergency
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operation.

A number of itons will require further work by the
applicant during t.e detailed design of the plant. These include
development tests of the steam generator, control red drives,
in-core neutron detectors, thermal and hydraulic aspects of the
core and core cooling. In addition, further analytical work
is required in the areas of core cooling after a loss-of-coolant
sccident, xenon oscillations, and postive .ioderator coefficient.

CIIAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't nmean to interrupt, but if
you have much more, I don't know now well the people in the
room are hearing you, and I wonder if it would be convenient
to tcke the microphone and turn to the crowd generally, because
the purpose of this presertation is to inform the people of
the evidence and the review -- I would hope they would have an
opportunity to i.ear you clearly and if you can make a presenta-

tion of that kxind, it will fulfil the purpose of the presentation.

s 4'24?“‘.&‘:(5%’. P -

Will you proceed?

MR. GRIMES: Thank you. The Advisory Committee on
Reactor Safeguards has also conducted an indepenient review of
this plant and has made several comments and recommendations
in their letter of July 11, 1967, to Chairman Seaborg. We have
considered each of these and will be guided by all of them in
our continuing review of the Oconee Nuc)_ar Station. The

Advisory Committes concluded that these items could be resclved

with the staff during construction of the reactors and that
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". . . the propescd Oconee Nuclear Station c¢.:*. be constructed
with -~easonable assurance that it can be operated without undue
risk to the health and safety of the public."

A number of features wers improved as a result »f our
review and the ACRS review. These included (1) the addition of
@ uni-directionai clutch on the control rod rive, (2) an in
creass from 10 percent to 20 percent nonr-destructive testing
of the containaent liner welds as a quality .ontrol measu.., (3)
the sopa;-tion of the emergency core cooling systems and
containment cooling systems so that each unit is served <eparate-
ly, (4) the eddition of a devices to prevent a .apo 1leck in the
primary system a...r a loss-of-coolant sccident, (5) the
addition of an underwater weir in the int.ke canal which would
retain a cooling pond in case of a rapid drawdown of Lake K.owee,
(6) the addition of a 100-kilovolt power line which could be
separated fro~ ti.» external power grid and fed by zas turbine units;
at the Lee Station and whick could serve as an alternate source '
of emergency power.

In summary, as a result of our review and evaluation
of the Iuke Power Company's anplication, we believe that there is
reascnable assurance that the Oconee Nuclear Statiom Units 1,
2, and 3 can be built and operated witlout undue risk to the
health and safety of the public. To reach this conclusion,
we have considered both the off-site radiation doses which

might cccur in the unlikely event of an accident and radition
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cdos2s which might result as a ccnsequence of normal plant
cperation. These raliation coses were calculated based on
tie ultimate thermal power rating of 2568 thermal megawatts.

The ~onstr-ction peraits sought for this station
would be the first step in the Comnission's regulatory process
which would continue throughcut the lifetime of the station.
Prior to issuing an operating license for this station, the
final design would b2 thoroughly evaluated by the Regulatory
Staff of the Division of Reactor Licensing and the Advisory
Committee on Reactor Safeguards in a manner sinmilar to the
review process at this, the construction permit stage, in order
to determine that all of the Comaission's safety requirements
have been satisfied. The plant would then be operated only
in accordance with the Commission's regulations under the
ccrutiny of the Commission's regulatory staff throughout the
plant iifetime.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have an extra copy of that
statement?

MR. GRIMES: Yes, sir.

MR. ENGELHARDT: For your information and the inform-
ation of the Board, copes of this statement are available in
quantity on the divider behind counsel's desk. I will make
copies available to each member of the Roard as well.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you will bring three copies to

us, we will be appreciative. Have you concluded the staff
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riz i;i presentation by way of prelinminary intrcduction?
: MR. ENGELHARDT: Yes, sir. This completes the

> | staff's opening statement.

4 | CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much. Do the

S5 | intervenors desire to make 1 statement at this time?

{
G!f MR. REEDER: The .nterverors have been parties to
!

7;; this proceeding, %0 cur knowledge, for only about four hours.
i
ai; We have nct yet had time to even read carefully the two orders
"
9:; enterad by the Board denying in part our petition for leave
1ué§ to intervene as the Piedmont Cities Power Supply, Inc., and
;|E§ granting in part the petition for leave to intervene zor all
126? of the 11 Piedmont Eiectric cities, nor have we had a chance
13 % to study carefully the Board's order which denies th. motion
}
14 : to dismiss for lack of jurisdiction as to Oconee Unit 1 and
f

15 | Oconee Unit 2, and defers ruling with respect to the motion

16 || to dismiss as to Oconee Unit 3.

17 é We therefore balieve that we could make a more useful

18 ; opening statement after the noon recess and I hope that we will

19 ﬁ also be able to make a more ccncise and brief opening statement

20 if we are allowed to postpone it until after lunch.

21 CUAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any other matter we might

E consider before we recess for lunch?

23 Hearing no request at this time, we will recess this

24 proceeding, to reconvene this afternoon in this room at 2:00.

25 (Whereupon, at 12:25 o'clock p. m., th hearing was
racessed a3 ahove natad,)
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APTERNOCN SESSION f
- (2:00 p.=.) *;,‘
3 CHAIXMAN JENSCH: Please cc=2 to order. 1In "
a ii order to make a public announcement. There will be no E‘
5 i picture-taking cduring the course of these proceedings. t
" | Ther+ is a call for a Mr. 5ill England. If
- i he will come forward, please. We have a message from his 3
3 ; office. -
N ; Is iatervencrs' counsel reacy to proceed in .‘:‘
1o } reference to a statement? :.*
" ; MR. RZEDER: Yes, your Ecner. » :
12 | CHZAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed, plesase? ;,
@ MR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairsan? g
) CHALRMAN JENSCH: Yes, stafZ counsel? gﬂ :
15 | MR. ENGELHARDT: Prior to the opening statezent ;}
16 E of intervenors, would it be appropriate for us to discuss %: £21
17 as a procedural matter the status of this hearing at the ;:2'1
18 | mozent with respect tn these orders and to raise -- the ;
16 | onders that you referred to and which were issued by the SR
20 :g Board yesterday? Could we at this time discuss the matter g'\
21 l of those orders and possibly defer tle opening statement? ;‘
22 We, too, received copies of the order this morning and {
23 have had an opportunity now to review those mattrers and I ;‘
24 think it might be appropriate for a procedural discussica a ”
25 ' at this point oa the significance and the -- to clarify 5
|




“

o]

n

=

- E—-———

222
certain aspects of those orders so we know what the
intervencr is doing here pricr to tha making cf their
opening stateaent.

CEAIRMAN JENSCH: Perhaps his opening statement

will lead into the discuscion. Let hin make it, after
which we will proceed to a discussion of the o=ders.

Frcceed.

iIk. REEDZR: Thank you, your Honor.

May it plecse the Board, my name is Spencexr W.
Reecer. Tris is an opening statement on behals of the
eleven Piedmont Ilectric Cities of Statesville, North
Carolina, High Point, North Carolina, Lexingtorn, liorth
Carciina, Mcnroce, North Carolina, Shelby, North Carolina,
Albermarle, lorth Carolina, Cornelins, North Carolina
Urexel, North Carolina, Granite Falls, North Carolina,
Newton, North Carolina, and Lincolnton, North Carclina,
all of which have been admitted as parties to this proceeding
and to a limited extent on behalf of Piedmont Cities Power
S2pply, Ine., which has been Zenied intervention in this
preceeding subject to the right of appeal to the full
Commission.

First I shall point out the tactical chjective of
the eleven Piedmont Electric cities of North Carolina in
this proceeding. Second, my colleague, Judge Harris, will

state briefly for the racord for the benefit of the Commission
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in ruling upcn our appeal from the Chairman's order cenying
the notion to cismiss the epplication with respect to
Uccnee Nuclear Station Units 1 and 2 and for the benefit

of the Commission in ruling on our anticipated arpeail from
the Chairman's order cenying intervention by Piedmont
Cities Power Supply, inc., the ultinate strategic objective
wnich joint petitioners seek in the litigation which has
just begun. Third, my colleague, Mr. Tally, will state
cencisely the question of national importance raised by

our intervention in these proceedings which, despite
numercus and rather preaature annou:..ements of a contrary
result which have appeared from time to time in the publiec
press and over the radio and on television has now been
granted.

With respect to the tactical objectives of the
eieven Piedmont Nlectric cities in this proceeding, first
joint petitioners will oppose the conclusion that under
Section 1l04(b) of the Act the Commission has jurisdiction
to graent to applicant an exclusive research and develcopment
license for the precsurized water type reactor to be employed
in tne Oconee Nuclear Station Units 1, 2 and 3.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Hay I interrupt? 1Is it your
thought under Section 104(b) thepre can be a non-exclusive
license?

HR. REEDER: No, sir, it is nct. We oppose the
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Zrant of an exclusive license under Section 104(Db).

Second. Joint petitioners will support the

4

- conclusicn that the Commission, under Section 103 of the

1
#

»g, b 19 L N4 AR

oo Act, has jurisdiction to grant to "uke upon proper

S application a non-exclusive commerc®al license for the

e O )

d

S | pressurized water type reactor to be employed in the

b DN by
B ‘vf-}.“' Ta
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Occnee XNuclear Station Units 1, 2, and 3.

vk d
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Three. Joint petitioners will oppose a

ol @
-

W

3 jurisdictional finding of fact by this Board under

W

¢

Section 104(b) of the Act that the pressurized water

type of reactor to be enmployed by Duke does not have

practical value for commercial use and will support a

jurisdictional finding of fact by this Board that the

pressurized water type reactor to be employed by Duke

i does have practical value for commercial use.

| The result of the tactical objectives of the

¥ F eleven Piedmont Electric cities aforesaid in this proceeding

ii which I have just stated is the dismissal of Duke's

e, ﬁ application for a mere research and development licensing

2 including a construction permit for the construction and

Qi operation of the pressurized water type reactor to be used
]’ not once but three times in Duke's Oconee Nuclear Station

And now I yield to Judge Harris who will continue

with the opening statement on behalf of the petitioners.

23 “ Units 1, 2 and 3 on the ground of lack of jurisdiction.




jond

(]
Pt
L's

|
| *e
‘;: CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Judge Harris, will you come ff
z L forward, please? 23 .
X f«f? MR. EARRIS: ¥r. Chairman, members of the %g;
! -
-l!' Soard, the ccunsel of Duke and to the counsel representing ?j ‘q
| b
5 H the starff: I would like to say that the ultimate strategic é}
6 E goel sought bty Piedmont Cities Power, Inc., and the eleven zt
7 i Piednont Electric cities which specnsor power supply in f%
8 i the legal battle which has just begun may be shortly stated. '23
| .
9 i Number one, Power Supply requests and demands of ,?
b i
10 ; Duke Power Company the offer of an opportunity tec purchese éE
1 q for the benefit of sponsors a 4 percent undivided interest ?;
12 h as tenant in common without right of participation in the éi'
13 H ownership and capacity of the present roposed Oconee Eﬁ?
{
14 f Nuclear Station Units 1, 2 and 3.
15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt? Is it your
i6 | thought that any of such matter is within the jurisdiction
17 of the Atomic Energy Commission?
8 MR. HARRIS: Yes, sir, it is my thought.
19 ] CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Under what section?
0 i MR. HARRIS: Under the sections that provide that
21 the Atomic Energy Commission may issuen license under 103
22 and 104 ,6but especially unde. 103.
23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Where is the provision that
24 the Atonic Energy Commission can carve up a private utilities
25 property?
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MFR. HARRIS: The provision wvou will find in the

1954 Atccic Cnerzy fct as amenze= is that part that I can't

3;' cite to vou by particuler seetic~ that says that municipalities

4 as perscns have a right to participate within the tenefits

";f of atcmic energy and if I may comtinue with number two,

6 | I believe, and number three, I €Ill answer some of your

|

7i questicns. ;ff

8 ; CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please proceed.

o MR. HARRIS: Power Supzly thus requests and
10 demands of Duke the offer of an coportunity to invest in z?
1" Oconee for the benefit of sponsors 2 total of approximately 'i 
12 $12,700,000. And, number three, Power Supply further ~§F,
13 . requests and demands of Duke the offer of an oppertunity zi:
14 to invest said total for the benefit of gponsors in the §§:=
15 J following annual installments: 1367, $110,000; 1968, é
16 $1,213,000; 1969, $3,539,000; 1373, $3,543,000; 1971,
17 ©3,024,0050; 1972, $1,184,000; 1972, the sum of $73,600.
18 “ Number four, the eleven Piedmont Electric cities
19 | thus s@ek an cpportunity to own 63 percent of their current
20 i power supply and would remain cdependent on privately owned
21 purchased power from Duke and its great systen of fossile,
22 atomic and hydrostations for the Temaining 40 percent of
23 their total currently power supply.

. 24 Number five, the eleven Piedmont Electric cities

25 thus seex a saving in what they pay Duke for purchased
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power at current ratz2s of $1.5 million annually fcr a a3
total saving over the forty year cormercial license pericd

f 563 millien.
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CHAIRMAN JENECH: Judge tiarris, I am having

' - 1 great difficulty following your arguzent. It is quite a

=)

- appeal for rate reducticns but of course you Anow that
this Commission has no jurisiiction of that subject, do you
not?
MR. HARRIS: [ za not talking about a rate
5 reduction, sir. I am talking about a participation in the

benefits of the atomic erergy.

L

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am unable to find any section

2

that authorizes the request that you d2scribe. I would
be pleased to have you give the reference. If not, let us

proceed to --

- ? MR. HARRIS: In that respect, I would defer
rxff respectfully your question to Mr. Reeder or to Mr. Tally
" i in that 1 think they would be happy to answer that question,
{
c3 g sir.
- ; CHAIRMAN JENSCil: Maybe they can do it now.
- g Mr. Reeder, can you give us the section under
i ; which you believe this Commission can carve up a utility's
29 | property?
25 MR. REEDER: Your bonor, Judge Harris has stated
2; the general ultimate objectives of the litigation which has
- just begun.
' 24 In answer to your questicn, I would say that by
o the time this litigation is over, I expect that we will have
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an oprortunity to purchase as a part of the rights of
municipalities uncer the Act to buy into non-exclusive

cormercicl licenses for reactors of a type which has beea

fouvnd to be of practical value for commercial use a gi-
}‘ $
fair in*erest of the type described by Judge liarris in his ﬁ?
-
statement of the cbjectives which we ultimately seek %&
and there is in our reply, as your Honor knows, to the answers ég-
of Juke Power Company and the Regulatory Staff of the %

.
LN

AEC, opposing our application for intervention, a nurber of

the non-exclusive license provision together with 1

" Y-h'é_f;." R
AR e

citation of the provisions which provide for the enforce-
nent of that provision by a mandatory requirement of an
opinion by the Attorney General of the United States cn
non-exclusive license applications for nuclear power and
on the provisions of the Act which give to municipalities
in high cost areas a preference in this type of application.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Isn't that a preference in case
the municipality files an application to construct a facility,
the Commission is directed in high cost areas to give
preference to that application by a municipality?
Now there is none here, so can we not -dismiss
that section of the statute? And I am back to my original
question of wher~ is there authority granted by the Congress

to the Atomic Energy Commission to carve up a utility's

property?
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MR. REEDER: There is an authority granted in the
Act.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Non-exclusive license is what,
in your opinion?

MR. REEDER: A non-exclusive license is one which
under the Act gives all parties who are willing to pay
their fair share of the investment cost and the operating
cost a right to a fair participation in the license.

Now we do not say that we are entitled to a license
to operate cor to a license to construct any part of this
Oconee Nuclear Station Units 1, 2, and 3. All we say that
we are entitled to a license, to acquire -- we are entitled
to acquire a part ownership in this system as tenants in
common without right of participation of the very same type
which several privately-owned utilities are now applying
for in the PJM pool where there are pending applications
before this Commissicn by Philadelphia Electric Company made
on its own behalf and on behalf of the parties who are
providing part of the cost of the investment and part of the
cost of the operation an interest as tenants in common without
right of participation in the ownership of the physical
property and in the capacity --

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt?

Dces not a ncn-exclusive license mean that if

Company A files for service in a certain area it doesn’'t get
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exclusive right to serve that 2rea but Compzay B can also
have a license for the saze area? it doesn't give Company
B 2 portion ol Compziny A's prcperty, does it? 1Is there any

deliniticn to support tihat Coxzpany 3 can go in and tzke a

D S [ T

portiorn orf Company A's property under a2 non-exciusive
license?

MR. REEDER: This matter has never lLeen tried out
befcre the board or before any court for the reason that up
to this tine no core has every raised the question which we
have raised here now for the first tice before the Atomic
Energy Commission and before this Board as to whether the
Beard has jurisdiction to grant a research and development
iicense which means in efiect a finding that the type of
rezctor to be employed -- in this case the pressurized water
type reactor dJdoes not have value for commercial use -- as
to whether the Board has jurisdiction to grant such an
apnlication, that has never been tried or argued or
decided before this Board and that stands at the threshold
of this case.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Isn't that question of juris-
diction eatirely aside from the scope of a2 non-exclusive
license?

My question is: Is there any definition in this

Act, and you recognize that this Board must guide itself
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by this Act? 1Is there any definition that a non-exclusive

I v
Y

license woulil let, in tiis supposed case to which I refer,

AP A

Company 3 to come over and say, "] want a part of Company

R
¢

A's property™?
MR. REEDER: 1 agree with your donor that we are
engaging in a premature discussion in arguing that for the

reason we have not yet gotten by the tirst hurdle in tais

i A

¥
-~

case, which i'¢ have to maintain in order to get tie right

\ Gkt ‘,

»

to a non-exciusive license. That hurdle is a finding by the

-
n

Atomic Energy Commission or by a court on review of the
Atomic Energy Cozmission that this Board does not have
jurisdiction to grant an exclusive research anJ deve'opment
license for 40 y=ars to build a $340 million nuclear station
with three units of the same pressurized water type of
reactor wihich they tell you in their application is a
research and development facility.

That is our case.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Would it not be helpful in the
consideration of this matter teo limit ocurselves to this
first hurdle to which you referred and think only of Sectica
104(b) and not any carving up cf properting or any other
proposal that youv may have that you think is down the rcad?
Shall we not stay with Secticn 104(b}?

¥R. REEDER: I think, your Honor, that as far as the
Board is concerned, in view of th: exclusion of nonprofit

and in view of the determination of the Board, the initial
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i application for re¢search and development licenses as to

w

|
'l determination of the Board that our action to diszniss tihe
!
|
H
{ Units 1 and 2 sheuld be denied, that it is probably premature
]
)
!
]

3

4 to go into what our rights wilil be after we obtain this,

SE! but as to the right to intervene in this case by Piedmont

6 g Cities Power Supply. Inc., which right has been denied in
7}; the initial decisior, I think it is irportant ro point outl

3 ! that under a commercial license which the Board, we believse,
9 ! has jurisdicticn to jissue in this case upon proper

10 ' apyplication by Duxe, we would have the right ro many things
0 i designed to protect us against an exclusive monopoly of the
12 E nuclear power reacter industry on behalf of the privately-
3 owned utiiities wiich we do not have in this motion.

sa I That is, it goes to our interes*t to intervene, which your

s | tionor iias granted, as to the 11 Piedpont Electric Cities

. | tut denied as to Piedmont Power Supply, Inc.

- CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You have used the language

% i that this proiect should be or céuld be under Section

o : 1¢3 by a preper application by Duke. So you recognize that
- i that phase of it wouid be a separate proceeding «ith a
- i separate application, is that your thought? |
- l MR. REEIZER: It could be a separate appl .. tion 1
p or it could of cource be an amendment te their appiication
e in this case, in which case the municipalities would be
& ! entitled to know in writing, not only the 1l municipalities
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but alil the other municipalities. Not only the State of

South Carolina dut all the states affected. And we would

2

be --

| CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You would have 50 states or 49,

4
s l would you net?

6 i MR. REEDER: I won't say this.

7 CLAISNAN JENSCH: I am trying to inquire of you

A ; whether we can establish a common legal focal point. As

" ; I understand it, Section 103 would be, if it ever were

- ; reached, would be some separate filing by Duke and since

- ; that is not here, shall we not push 103 aside and limit owr
- f consideration again to Section 104(b) and decide if we can
- ! resclve the ccatentions you raised under that section,

th : would not that contrilute to expeditious consideration

= é of this proceeding?

* a MR. REECER: I think the common legal focal poinmt
o ﬂ in this proceeding is the finding of practical value for

pas 22

conmercial use cf the pressurized water type of reactor
18

N —

S ETIT

involved in this proceeding. If you find, make that finding

19

of practical value on the evidence in this case, you have

TSR TR

tc dismiss this application for want of jurisdiction and if

you find on the other hand that there is no practical value

for commercial use in the type of reactor which they

propose to emplcy, the pressurized water typc of reactor,

then you can go ahead and grant a research and development
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license to Duke for this prcject which they say is so
comaercial that they are dependeat on it in 1971, 1972 and
1973 to meet that cornercial requirement.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Wwhere did they say this is
comzercial? I found ro such reference.

MR. REEDER: If you read -- I know you read the
Appendix A to our reply to their answers in opposition to
our petition for leave to intervene.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You drew several inferences of
a kind that you describe but I find no statement by Vuke

to that effect.
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MR. REEDER: 1T am reading to you in answer to
yeur question from Appendix A to the reply of the joint
petitioners which was filed on the 25th day cf August 1967.

On page 2 of Appendix A, which is Supplement 1
to Duxe's application and which is entitled "Duke Power
Company, Oconee Nuclear Station Units 1 and 2, Preliminary
Safety Analysis Report, Volume 1," on page 2 they say,
referring to the pressurized water type of staticn: "The
nuclear steam supply system is a pressurized water reactor
type similar to systems cperating or under construction” --
stars -- and then continuing the quote in the next paragraph:
"Constructicn is scheduled for completion in time for
loading fuel into Unit 1 in December 1972, and for its
commercial operation” -- and I have underlined that in
the Appendix A -- "for its commercial operaticn by May 1971,
with commercial operation of Unit 2 scheduled by May 1972."

Going over to page 3 of Appendix A, the same
document, Supplement 1 to their application, they say
under tabular characteristics, Paragraph 1.3: Table 1-2
is a comparative list of ioportant design and operating
charaecteristics of Duke’'s Oconee Nuclear Station Units 1
and 2, Turkey Point Units 3 and % (Florida Power and Light
Company), Indian Point Station Unit 2 (Consolidated Edison
Company of New York, Inc.), and Brookwood (Rochester Gas

and Electric Company) nuclear power statioas.
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These stations have desizn and operating
baraneters close to these of the Duke facility.

tiow, we are not here concerned, Mr. Chairman,
with the question whether this Board has jurisdicticn
to issue a license to the [uke Power Company for a
particular station Units 1, 2 and 3. We are concerned
with the relatively narrow question whether the Atomic
Energy Commission has jurisdiction under Section 1 --
under Section 104(Db) of the Act to issue a research and
development license to Duke to build three pressurized
water type reactors which we believe the evidence will
show and wnich we believe the application of Dul'e already
shows and which we believe other evidence of which the
Commission will have to take official notice shows are
facilities for which there is not cnly evidence in this
case of practical value for commercial use, but which this
Comnission, in numerocus cases where it has held hearings
and made findings «ud issued orders, has found as a matter
of law within the Atomic Energy Act, within the meaning of
the Atomic Energy Act, that the pressurized watepr tyoe of
reactor does have practical value for commercial use.

That is our case.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I ask one further question?
I think your later statement has focused the mat*er quite

substantially, but let me just go further and let me read
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1 to you Section 104(b).
2 "The Commission is authorized to issue licenses
3 to persons applying therefore for utilization and production
4 facilities involved in the conduct of research and development
5 activities."
6 If I may pause for a moment, if a period were
7 placed there and that concluded the totality of Section
8 104(b), would you not agree that the initial determinaticn
9 would have to be that there were utilization and production
10 facilities involved in the conduct of research and develop-
1 ment activity?
12 | MR. RELDER: Well, Mr. Chairman, if I were to
13 g agree that putting a period there would produce that result,
14 | I would be engaging in what would be in effect a fiction,
,5' because the next words are the words that bite.
16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If I may further -- it goes
17 on to say -- let me read it again from the beginning of
18 g Section 104(b).
19 H "The Commission is authorized to issue licsnses
20 to persons applying therefor utilization and procuction
21 facilities involved in tlie conduct of research and develop-
22 1 ment activities leading to the demonstration of the practical
23 value of such facilities for industrial or commercial
24 " purposes."”
25 Now, that language is to be contrasted with
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Secticn 102 whieh says if the Ceamission --
2n not reading now -- but if the Ccommission determines

ti.at there is a tyge of facility which has been developed

S A R AN B

to be of prectical value -- now there is a distincticn in
. " . ) A
3 tae xind of languaze datween 102 and 194(bd) in that 104(h)
S meraly raquires that research and cdevelopment activities

i lead to the ceaonstration of practical value whether they

&

|
i .
e’
%
.?' 1

S attain it or not, whareas Section 192, which is the

2 conditicn precedent to Section 103, it must be established
!

'e | that there is practical value of a certain type. Do you

not agree?
2 #R. XREEDPER: rio.

CHAIRMAN JINSCH: Where co vou not agree?

=

i

MR. REZDZIR: It is our positicn, sir, and we

-
-

15 i shall contend throughcut this proceeding, that the Section 102,
16 ? the test of practical value for cormercial use, is the
> ﬁ dividing line be<ween thr type of license which this
*8 E Commission has jurisdiction under the Act to issue under
;.;i Section 103 and the type of license which it has jurisdiction
paa f to issue under Section 104.
21 ﬁ It is cur position that if an activity -- if a
22 j facility is involved in proving that the type of facility --
4
23 ? and the word "type® is in there -- that the type of facility
24 1 has practical value for commercial use, that it would then
25 oe under Secticon 1(t(b), a research and development activity --

e e
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a research and development facility.
Sut, if you were obliged to find cn the evidence

thet the type of facility involved in this application,

-
v

T

nazely the pressurized water type reactor, is a facility

which already has practical value for commercial use --

3

7

may 1 ad<d parenthetically, why would a company of the proven

D
2
=

financial capability of Duke want to rave a license for a
facility of 260,000 kilowatt capacity which dicén't have
practical -alue for cozmmercial use?

If it has already practical value for commercial
use, then it is our position that this Cocmmission and this
Board has no jurisdiction whatever under the Act to issue
4 research and developrent license for that type of facility.

CHAIRMAN JENSETYH: Why didyu carve out that phrase
research and development when you are considering 104(b)?
Because you say if this has practical value, presumably
any practical value, you would say that Section 104(b) does
not apply, but the Act says that if the facility is involved
in research and development leading to a demonstration of
practical value, jurisdiction has been assigned to the
Commission under Section 104(b). Do you not agree?

MR. REZEDER: Mr. Chairman, I don't agree.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Wwhy not?

MR. REEDER: I think you can't carve this

section 104 up into little parts and discuss this matter
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’ 2 ) CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Trhat is why I wanted vecu to
I
3 inzluce research and cevelcpment. You took it outz.
4 ! MR, REELZIR: You have to include Sections 102.
!
5 -C3 ana 10%~ -- particularly 1i%{b) =-- together as 3 groupn

6 F in orcer to solve this juriscictional qQuestion, anc we will
7 ; net sclve it here this afternccen. But we have been given
8 r ti2 orportunity to cc=e in here and particirate in this
a9 E Froceeding feor the purpose of aicing the Conmission in
10 || that jurisdictional cetermination, and I would like to
1B ] ; call your Ecnor's attention to the fact that there is
12 ; really no great dispute in terms of ordinary language between
13 ; the Piednont Electric cities and the Duke Power Co=pany as
i4 E to whet t/ .«ute zeans.
15 ’ We have stated ‘1. our -- we have set out in our
H ! reply mencrandum a quotation from a press release attributed
17 l to the president of Duke Power Company, Mr. McGuire, in
18 % which they have substantially agreed with us as to what
i ; the meaning of this statute is, and the Board has heard
20 E here this morning presentations by numerous indivicduals and
21 ! public officials and representatives of the Duke Power
22 ! Cozpany, every one of which leacs to the conclusion that as
23 I & matter of practical common sense and the ordinary
. 24 interpretation of words and the reaning of worcds, the single
plain meaning of Section 104(b) of the statuté is that this
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Commission has no jurisdiction whatever to issue a
research anc cevelopzent license for a type of facility
which has been ceronstrated by the practical interpretation
and the acts of responsible commercial men as well as the
findings of the Atomic Energy Cormission in issuing licenses
for construction permits for Indian Point, for Brookwood,
formerly the Robert Ginna Station, of Rochester Gas and
Electric and for the Indian Point Station of Consolidated
Edison of New York, that this Board and these companies
have in effect stated where everycne who walks can read that
the pressurized water type of reactor does have practical
value for commercial use. That is the kind of a case that
Weé expect to present in the course of this hearing to -thich
your Honor has very graciously admitted us as parties.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May it be understood, :here
Was no grace involved. It was a <2gal determinatin
which we felt you were entitled to. We are not disposing
of grace. We are trying to interpret the Act.

(Laughter.)

MR. REEDER: I appreciate that, and I y'eld now
to my colleague, Mr. Tally, who will complete our opening
statement.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mp. Tally, will you ¢ me
fcrward, please?

MR. TALLY: Yes, sir.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCi: So the record at this point will
de complete, it is our understanding that Duke didn't agree
with your interpretation as to that. They %11 be given
an opportunity to speak later.

Proceed, please.

iR. TALLY: 1 beg your pardon, I didn't under-
stend your last statemert? Duke didn't agree to what?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I understood Duke hadn't agreed
with your interpretation of Section 104(b). I shall
bte glad to hear thea further --

MR. TALLY: 1 would be astounded if they would
agree., Nevertheless, they may have to. I appreciate
deeply the ccompassion if not grace exhibited by you, Mr.
Chairman, and I can appreciate the difference between the
untroubled waters of monologue this morning and the troubled
waters of dialogue this afterncon and appreciating the
complexity of the linguage used in the Atomic Energy Act,
especially as it was amended in 1954, I should be happy if --

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I wonder if you would speak
louder so all would hear in reference to the complexity of
the language.

MR. TALLY: I should be happy if I might at your

instance discuss further some of the questions which you

reised with my colleagues. If I may ask your indulgence to

state three brief paragraphs in conclusion of our
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presentation or what will be the context of this as we under-

stand it: I am to speak to the last part of that context
in that we think the issue that we raise here is techaically
proper,

#e think also, sir, that it has significant
national importunce. We think the national impertance
raised by this proceeding is whether municipally-csmed
electric utilities, the Electric Cities of America, will be
protected in the rights we think they have which 1 hope we
pay discuss later, in the rights we think they have under

this Act to own their fair share of the nuclear comsmercial

electric stations licensed by the AEC. Or whether the privately

owned electric ~tilities of America can force the Electric
Cities to purchase virtually all of their power supply from
the investor-owned segment of the industry.

Now this is the same issue which was raised by
Dixon-Yates in the 1950's which also involved the private
utilities, the Atcmic Energy Commission and municipally-
owned electric systems.

As this issue is considered and decided by this
Board, and by the Atemic Energy Commission and in the
course I want to be on public record that I want no one
to forget that Duke Power Company's attempt to obtain a
mere research and development license to build three

pressurized water tYPe reactors for commercial use in its
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highly successful profit-making utility enterprise is
the greatest gradb for exciusive private monopoly power since
the President, the Congress and the people rejected
Dixon-Yates.

On that issue we are willing, as we proceed as
perties, to stand upon what we think is an interpretation
of this Act that you gontlemen as a Board and the
gentlemen cf the Atomic Energy Commission and then the
gentleman on the Circuit Cowtof Appeals and then the
gentleman on the United States Supreme Court have never had a
chance to exanine.

In the definitional part of this statute, the
Atonic Energy Act of 1954, the term research and development
is divided into just two categories., It is in 422014
in the U. S. Code and it reads: '"The term research and
development means: L. Theoretical analysis, expicration
or experimentation.”

I don't think even the counsel for Duke wruld
clainm they come under subparagraph 1 of subparagraph b
of that section. or two, the extention of investigative
findings and theories of a scientific or techmical nature
into practical application for experimental and demonstration
purposes -- for experimental and demonstration purposes,
including the experimental production and testing of models,

devices, equipment, materials and processes.
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Now everything in Duke's application upon its face
shows that they are not liaiting themselves to the
experimental production of a.y of these devices and we think
therefore that under, as Mr. Reeder has expressed it tc you,
under the research and development license purported
applicatiy 1, they can't bring themselves within the
cdefinition.

I suggest that we do not, this afternoon, have
to decide that but I suggest that is what we will have to
decide at the end of the road. And we do propose in the part
we will play as parties in this proceeding to direct such
exam.nation and cross-examination and presentation as we
make to this Board to that fundimental point.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me ask, Mr. Tally, a
situation that perhaps is in sequence of that which I
discussed with Mr. Reeder.

Are you familiar -- let me ask -- were some of these
early reactors that played a part in the technolcpy of
atomic energy for peaceful usa? Principal, I have in mind,
do you know about the Shippingport reactor?

MR. TALLY: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: As I understand it, that was the
first that produced power, that did get into the system

of an electric company. But it was kind of -- whatever they

had leftover could go into the electric company's property.
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Now are Yyou able to say from your understundiig
her that would t¢& 2 research and cevelopment facility
witain the zeaning ¢f i104(b) as you understand it?

“A. TALLY: 1 shouldn't like to be staked out on
it, 1 sheuid guess srobdably within those days and within
reasonabie dounds thsat would have been considered so. 1
should thial parhans even the Parr Plant might have been
considerad a proper aprni ication and a proper interpretation

and tiherefore a proper construction of the plant for 17

negawatts.
CIAIOMAN J3ENS{:  So therefore the sale of

ricity Seesn't Jesiory the research and developzent

r

elec

, Gces it!

.

asp

w

NR. TALLY: 2ell, sir, that gets back deeply into
the cefinition of research and development aitseld.
GUATRMAN JENSCH: How does it? You can't use

researcn and Jdevelcpment to sell some electricity.

MR. TALLY: Weil, sir, as I say I a= asking that we
not trv to Jetermize this afternoon what these words z=ean
but direct cur sttention throughout :his proceeding to whnat
they mean. But if the definition of research and development
as stated in the statute can mean only theoretical analysis,
exploratica or experizentation or the extemsiom of
investigative findimgs and theories of a scientific or

technical nature i=t> practical application for experimental
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and demonstration purposes, that is vastly different than

for the sale commercially on a huge scale of electricity.

ilow can you possibly

fit this §$341 million piant having

2,200 megawatts proposed into the language practical

application for experinental and demonstration purposes?

when vuke Power said

on the line in 1971,

it is for the purpose of putting that power

1972, and 1973.

CIHIATRMAN JENSCIl: Is it your thougiht that the

sale of electricity destroys the researclk and development

character of a plant

MR. TALLY:

like Duquesne? I mean Shippingport.

The smallest sale might not.

CHAIRMAN JENSCIl: Wwhen does it automatically

swing over the line?
MR. TALLY:

considered.

That is a matter to be fully
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What zre your views ncw about it,

Mr. Tally?

WR. TALLY: Mv views now would be that taa2 Commission
is in this case for the first itme having to consiier where those
guidelines are.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And what do you -- where do yeoa
think it should be? When is the swing from Shippiagport so it
destrcys the R & D aspects?

MR. TALLY: It cartainly swings somewhere betweea a
17-megawatt power plant and a 2,260-megawatt Oconee plant.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You base it entirely ca the volume
of electricity generated, is that correct?

MR. TALLY: No, sir.

CHATIRMAN JENSCH: VPhat do you base it on?

MR. TALLY: First, upon the interpretation of this
statute itsel .

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: VWhat is that?

MR. TALLY: Well, as Mr. Reeder has indicated, you
have to take into saccount 102, 103, and 104 to which I have
added is the definitional section at the beginnirg of the
statute, and even when ycu have read the entire life history
of these sections, the Board and the Commission are still left
with the ierculean job of deciding redly for the first time
on a fundamental challenge such as we are bringing here what

practical value m-ans and what R § [ mean, and these other com-
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ponents that go into the tremendously tight language of this
statute, but we think we can demonstrate in the course of the
hearings before this Board and then before the Commission and
then before the courts, if that shou’d eventuate, that this type
of application which Duke has made and the record upon which it
will be judged by you gentlemen and the Commission and possibly
the courts can't possibly be consistent with the lzanguage of

the statute as any reasonable interpretation of it would runm,

but you gentlemen have never had a chance to make that reasonable
intepretation.

Up to now there has been really no challenge on the
other side so that you had to think what th.s statute really
does mean, nor had you had to bring into play the public pro-
tection we are talking about here which the Congress wrote in

here and appended to 103 and keyed to practical value and keyed

<

also to research and development.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: So in making the interpretation
we are inviting the views of the participants, so we are asking
your view?

MR. TALLY* Yes.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: When does the qu:intity of electricity
generated swin away and destroy the research and development
that is involved in a project? Starting with Shippingpoit. can
you trace it tirough and tell us where in your judgment,6 vecause

we are asking for your views to aid us in the interpretation
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we will have to nmake and that the Commission will have to make

and the other sejuence tc which you refer --

MR. TALLY: You certainly won't expect me as a
laynan to say when, so far as --

CHATRMAN JENSCH: We are asking your views because
we want you to help us interpret this correctly.

MR. TALLY: I think it would be depencent upon many
factors. Not just the amount of electricity gensrated there.
It would seem to me il would depend upon whether, for ecample,
by previous determination of the Commission this type of
pressurizel reactor had been licensed, even if it had been
licensed, as has been the case, under R § D. If this Commissica
has had the chance to see that reactor being constructed and the
sase type of reactor being proposed, then it woulld seem to me
you are moving very close to the point where you azve to find
practical value even without considering how muca electricity
is pr posed to be generated.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Of course, we ave not going to make
say collateral attack upcn the outstanding orders of the
Commission in reference to previously authorized reactors, so
we have to take this reactor under this statute and I wondered
wiere, in your judgment, the quantity of electricity to which
there have bDeen these new references destroyed the research
and development character of a Section 104(b) facility.

MR. TALLY: Well, sir, I again don't want to have you

LS
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get the impression at all that I think it depends upon that
sole factor of how much electricity. 1 have tried to do my
test by answering that certainly somewhere betwecea a 17-megawatt
Parr plant and a 2,260-megawatt Oconee plant.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: 2,259 would be adequate for researca
and developnent?

(Laughter.)

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Somewhere between?

MR. TALLY: Well, sir, certainly when these businessmen
representing their hard-headed shareholders put up millions
of doliars and come to you on an official record and say they
are going to generate electricity commercially, it seems to me
that we are not te engage in a pirouette before the Board or
the Comaission about what the word 'commercial" r.ans. They
understand it. They have put their money on it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, we have to ask the views of
those who are participating ‘f you at any later time come to a
conclusion respecting those matters we would appreciate having
your views, Mr. Tally, because we won't know how you feel the
Act should be interpreted unless you exprass yourself specifically |
to the problem we have at hard.

MR. TALLY: 1 deeply appreciate that, sir, and that
is what we wish to do throughout the course of this. It's not
our wish at any time to inpede either what are the utility needs

of the people of the great States of South Carclina and North
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Carolina. Our interest, as we understand it as lawyers, is

to protect what is the public utilitics part of that interest,
and we just feel that this jurisdictional question stands at
the threshold of it and it also stands at the final door through
which this record will go.

And we do want to be helpful in it and we do want to
suggest that it is -- that all of these faclors have to be taken
into account, beginning with the definitions in here and that
this is the first time that the Bcard and the Cozmmission and
the courts have ever really had the opportunity to do it,
because you haven't been helped heretofore, because no one
challenged heretofore.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And your help will ! certaialy
appreciated and if you will tell us, from time to time, as ycu
arrive at conclusions, because we won't know just the direction
to which you are pointing your evidence unless we have your
views, and there are many factors, all parts of a statute must
be considered togethsr, but you have to look at one at a2 time and }i @
0 take a lcck at 104(b) is where I just get plainly stopped, and
I haven't gotten beyond 104(b), beca'se that is the application
that is before us.

I don't know if you recognize, as I understand you
do, that you can have a sale of electricity from a research
and development facility and still qualify under a Section

104(b) -- why the research and development is destroyed at
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based upon an opinicn by Mr. liennessy, their general counsel,
that demonstreted practical value involved econonics as well

as technelogy, and, as this Board is well aware, there is no
874-pegawatt electric nuclear generating unit in service anywhere
in the world, while, as the staff has pointed out in memoranda
to the Commission, while the AEC staff i3 satisfied as to the
technical feasibility and the safety, the economic feasibility,
its competitiveness as ccmpared with the coal-fired steam plant
has yet to be demonstrated, and there must be, of course, oper-
ation of the plant to demonstrate that.

This Board, I think, is bound by the Commission's
rule-making as late as last December. This is merely on attack on
that rule-making. While I am on my feet, sir, one other area of
disag~eement. That is the suggestion that there is any remedy
in the Atomic Energy Act or in the anti-trust laws or even in
the Federal Power Act that would permit, as the Chairman put
it, Company ? to appropriate even for compensation a part of
Company B's utility property. We can't read that into either
Federal Power Act, Atomic inergy Act, or anti-trust laws.

It does, however, violate a fundamental principle of
public utility regulation, and that may be why these gentlemen
chose this novel forum rather than their conventional forum,
where an adequate remedy exists in the Federal Power Act. Duke
is admittedly an interstate electric utility. Its wholesale

rates, that is, its rates for resale, are subject to the
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some point, and where is it im the quantity problem? As I
understand it -- and dollars. I should say you have mentioned
dollars severzl times.

MR. TALLY: Your Eonor would appreciate many of
these things are resolved to a czatter of degree. I migkt* also
give a negative indication, though, that will be implicit in
our position. That is that mere tinkering and testing with one
of these reactors, tightening the nuts and bolts before getting
it under way, doesn't constitute resegrch and development either.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Now, ! wonder if we may take up
staff counsel's sup~esticn of considering procedures, but
maybe we should ask the applicant, so it would be firnly
established on the record, sre you in agreement -- is that
correct -- with the intervenors' counsel of the interpretation
of the Act?

MR. HORN: No, sir. We are not. We corsider that
this is an atterpt to make a collateral attack cn the
Commission's rule-making, which was of general application as
to boiling water and pressurized water rezctors. Two of them,
the latest being in December of last year, while this very ap-
plication was on file before the Commission. The Commission
again considered the matter on reques: of the National Coal
Association, and decided that the time hadn't yet arrived where
large-scale pressurized weer reactnrs could be found to have

practical value and again the Commission pointed out there,
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jurisdiction of the Federal Power Commission. The Federal %}
Power Act provides those rates must be just and reascnable g
and that applies whether the electricity is generated at a ggv
hydro plant, at a cocal-burning steam plant, or at a nuclear é»
plant. So the remedy there, if the rate is unreasonable, and g;
we have contended publicly that it's not because it's the lowest R

ol PR
>

wholesale rate in the two Carolinas, it's the lowest rate in
Duke Power's rate structure, so we have publicly refused a2
voluntary rate reduction which is their stated goal today.

We are perfectly willing to litigate that question
out before the proper forum, which is the Federal Power Commiss-
ion. But the Federal Power Commission, in =y judgment, coculd
not and would not countenance such obvious discrimination as
taking one pariicular customer or class of customers and
saying you are my favorite child. You may buy all of your
power, or the bulk of your power, from tlis company;s newest
and most modern plant and therefore its least expensive to
operate -- it should be -- and leavin~ <he other customers
to bear the expense of the economics of the older rlants,
which will range in age from maybe 25 to 30 years on up to
brand-new. tgDuke Power's 20 largest custosers, less than half
are wholesale custome.s, municipalities or cooperatives.

If these 11 wholesale towns are entitled to buy a
piece of a specific plant, the newest or most economic plant,

certainly those incustrial concerns, those =anufacturing plants
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ire ezjually entitled to. So then you get to the question of --
you carry that to its ultinate degree and here is the householder,
he is paying the higher cost of the older plants that are about
ready to go out of service. That is why this principle that
they are asking for violates a fundamental principle of utility
regulation.

Knowing that there is a reed, definite need for these
Oconee units to mesct Duke Power's summer peak of 1971 for the
first unit, 1972 for the second, 1973 for the third, and that
time is of the essence, I will reoresent our contention earlier
at the pre-hearing conference, that this is an zbuse of the
administrative process. I don't wish to cozment on the two
orders until counsel for the staff has had opportunity to do so,
but I would at this tize like to renew the motion to dismiss
thece cities as parties for the reason that their pleading,
as lirited or expanded by their pre-trial conference, has
revealed no interest in this proceeding.

They have not addressed thenslees to any issue
that the Chairman read this morning as the issues waich
would be involved in this hearirng, and the only issue to
which they addressed themselves is that relief which this
Board in its order very properly says is beyond the jurisdiction
of the Commissior to grant.

So I will now, on the basis of thei: opening statement,

move to dismiss them as parties. I would like to be heard
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following staff counsel on the orders of August 28.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you not understand they are also
asking for the investigations, if the juriscdiction point is
resolved in their favor, that is, that they may not -- I don't
say they may not -- they don't agree to that -- but assuming
they don't get a carving out of the plant or a portion of the
capacity, nevertheless the right to get some investigations
undertaken is still outstanding, is it not?

MR. HORN: Yes, sir. To answer that, I will have to
address nyself to a portion of one of the August 28 orders. 1
can do so now or await Mr. Engelhardt and then do it, as you
prefer.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You will be given an opportunity.
Let us hLear from st~ff counsel and his suggestions on procedure.

MR. ENGELHARDT: I think it may be inappropriate to
characterize what I have to say as simply procedural, because
it may go to some substance with respect to the standing of
these parties, but I think if we understand that is what I had
in mind --

CHAIRMAN JENS3CH: You are not limited. Will you
proceed?

MR. ENGELHARDT: I do express some concern at the

turn of the argument. I think the argument presented by the

e g
gl R
5

intervenors in this proceeding is repeating to a great extent

s
ey

P
e

that which we have already scen in variovs filings in this
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i\ proceeding. I think that the arguments that are presented by

23 |

the intervenors are frankly without merit. I think they reflect
a misunderstanding of the provisions of the Atomic Energy Act
and the implementing rezulaticns. I thirk cur position is
clearly stated, and I won't go into any argument on that matter.
Qur position is clearly stated in the brief which we have filed
on the 25th of August in which we state our position with regard
to the contentions of the inte:rvenors, and I am concerned that
the stateaents that have been made wrich the irtervenors in
this proceeding have not enlightenad me to any great extent
as to where we really ar2 going in this proceeding.

This proceeding was noticed for hearing with specific
issues which were identified by tae Chairman of this Board at
the opening of the hearing, and they relate essentially tc

public health and safety matters and to matters related to

common defense and security. The Chairman of the Board -- rather,

the Board has issued recently, as of yesterday, two Orders,

one which has grantcd the petition to intervene of the 11 cities,

while denying the Picdmont Cities Power Supply Company's petitien,

and the Board has ordered, has issued an crder denyingz the motion
to dismiss with respect to Units 1 and 2 and has deferred a
decision with respect to Unit 3.

This leads me to the point that I am somevhat concerned

with, and I think withrespect to the crder denying the inter-

vention, I would inquire of the Board as to whether this particula
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denial was based as a -- or, should 1I say, 1s denied 2s a natter

of law, or was this intended tc be as a matter of discretion with
the Board”?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What difference does it make?

“R. ENGELIARDT: 1 think this is a matter of sone
interest, since it's a matter of law in chis particular hearing.
I think I would take exception to the -- to possibly the inter-
pretation which has been given to certain of the cases that
are cited as a basis for showing an econcnic interest, and 1
think that if this is the case, I think I would like o know
from the Chairman whether this was the intent or whetker it was

the intent of the Board to grant this intervention as a natter

.-.‘c*\f:m“.r“;-," ;‘Tn;h 34 t" i

of discretion, as has happened in some of the proceedings that
we have had before the -- before Atomic Safety and Liceusing
Roards in the past.

CHAIRMAN JENSCIi: Exceptions will also be nccted by
all parties to these orders. The orders will speak for them-
selves, and you may proceed.

HR. FNGELHARDT: 'With regard to the orcer deaying the
granting of intervention, I feel that these par .es have shown
no economic standing with egard to -- or shall I say economic
injury as we wouldrelate that to the Atonmic Energv Act, and 1
feel that the citations to law in that order are to essentially
the Natural Gas Act, which is essentially a matter of -- [

»
should say provides for specific intervention of a brozder nature
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than we have within the Atomic Energy Act, and I think this
interpretation raises somewhat a novel matter of policy and law
with respect to Atomic Energy Commission proceedings, and 1
would at this point in time request that the Board certify

this particular order granting intervention to the 11 Piedmon:
cities to the Commission for s determination as to the matter

of the standing of these parties.
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CHAIFMAN JEINSCH: When the conportunity was given

to the staff to file a brief, the Board expected the stasf
to ceal witl this sudimct in its brief. Nowhere in the
brief filed was the question cf juriscicti:n discussed,
elthiough It was specifically requested at the pre-hearing
conference, and therefore we were somewhat disnayecd to
reac the scope of the brief filed by the staff.

These matters to wiich you refer wiil be noted
in the record. Exceptions may be had. And ycu pay »roceed.
The doard has reached the conclusions reflected by the two
orders anc< is reacy to proceec upon that basis. Ulnless
you have something further, adcditional to what you have
presented, we would De ready to receive evidence from the
applicant and proceed.

YR. ENGELEARDT: I would like note for the
purpcse of -- with respect to the last ¢. ent, that in
our orief we did incicate a certain line of cases in which
we indicatea our interpretation of standing to participate
in a preceeging, and I think that those cases speak for
thexselves, and I think that they are identified pronerly
and I think that we would continue to rely on such a line
of cases in such an event.

SHATRMAN JINSCH: You may do so.

MR. ENGELEARDT: Now, with respect to the order

denying the motion to dismiss the application, the Board



10

12

13

14

16

17

—— ———— ———————— e . ———— - —g——T— —— e

S —

P — ———————————— — . —— —— o —— | ——————

—

-—

defers the consideration of the noticn with respect to

Jynit 3. This particular statement >y tne Board is somewhat
difficult for me to interpret and I wonder if it would be --
if the Board would be willing to indicate mcore clearly
what its intention was with respect to deferrins that
particular motion, that portion of the motion.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Will you tell us what your
difficulty is and perhaps we can be of some assistance.

MR. ENGELHARDT: I can foresee that if the
jatter i« cdeferred for some long period into the far, dia,
distant future, that there is a possibility that a decision
by this Board might be subject to some -- that is an
initial decision by this Board might be subject to some
sericus question simply because we have an open-ended
deferral of a portion of a motion. This means that we --
while we proceed with this hear.ng we don't know whether
the motion is granted or is denied and we don't know at
the close of the hearing, unless something occurs, whether
this particular motion or particular order remains in
effect or whether this is a means of providing the Commission
with an oppor*unity to determine to what extent this deferral
should continue on into the future. This is my concern.
This is what I can visualize as a problem.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You really won't know what the

Board will recommend respecting the issuance until the
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cecigion, either,

£2 if you can strugs.e with that one we

hope ycu will be acle to struzgle wiss =it 3.
MR. ENCILUARDT: This means »e =ave no basis
for knowing whetier cr not the matter o7 «hat is in that

motion is < proper sudject for the eviilentiary record and
we will have to, until such a dispositisn is macde of that
order, we would prcoedly have to take ariection or object
to the testimony on the basis of our -- a0 the basis of
our interpretation that this matter is not the preper
subject for this proceeding.

CHAIRMAN JINSCH: We don't want to limit you in
any way in the contentions you may assers, but we will
proceed with the evidence and you can zmaske the objections
and insertions as we proceed, dut I thimx it will contridbute
to the consideraticn of this matter if we proceed with the
evidence and perhaps some guicance will >e given to the
parties based upon the evidence that is adduced.

Does the aprlicant -- have yocu concluded?

R, ENGELZARDT: I cid want to raise another
rather serious questicn so far as I am conicerned, and that
is the extent to which these parties now may participate in
this proceeding.

We know trat the proceeding is Sasically set forth
oen the issues which are set forth on the issues which are set

forth in the notice of hearing. We hawve a0 guidance with
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segard to the basis upon which the intervencors may .
&

carticipate. It would be ny interpretation that at this ia
#;

stage in t'.e proceeding the inteivenors are limited to
p A

. ’ ; ; ] b

the 1ssues as they are set forth in this heering, and &
.}(

again I would say that this is a matter which would --
o
=

it would te useful to have clarification. e

CHAIMAN JENWSCH: It is my racollection that
at the pre-hearing conference the question of the issue
of jurisdiction was considered and I think that a
particular question wac directed to applicant's counsel
that the issue of jurisdiction is as present in the
proceeding whether it is noticed or not, and he said I
arree, and 1 heard no dissent from that view.

Since the matter was not disputed in the staff
trief which was filed on August 25th, we prcceeded upon
the Lasis that the staff was likewise in agreeaent.

Sut, in any event, I think the law is quite
clearly established, as applicant's counsel has indicated.
Therafeore, with the issue of jurisciction before us and
the economic interest of these parties related to the
question of jurisdiction, it is your view as set forth in
the order respecting intervention as stated, this economic
inter=st is directly related to the issue of jurisdictions
which the parties to this proceeding recognize as fundamental

in any regulatory proceeding. Therefore, for the guicance
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of the staff, that portion cof the order may be of interest.

b

regard to the merits of the contentions of these parties

g (o

MR. ENGELHARDT: I tiink as a fcotnote, of course, ke

2

tae matter of jurisciction and the matter of standing with ;
el

regard to the Commission's brief, our brief devoted itself -
&

e

to the matter of standing, and I think this is where we B
.=
have a basic disagreezent possibly with the Becard with 3.
-

-

that trhey have no standing, and this is the basis for our
request which has been recognized by the Coard that the
matter be certified to the Commission, because this is

a significant and novel matter, we consider, of policy or
law for which the Commission should have an oppertunity
to consider.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The position of staff is noted.
The Board acheres to the position.

Does applicant desire to speak further to these
matcere?

MR. HORN: Very briefly. We would like the
record to show the applicant didn't join in the staff's
motion to certify this ource: jemmitting intervention to
the full Commission for the reason that the applicant
wishes to proceed with the hearing and with the lzas+*
possible delay.

We would like the record to show the applicant's

exception to that perticn of the order permitting intervention,
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that portion of the order which permits the eleven cities

to intervene and finding that they have an intersst under
the llmited inquiry provided by the Atomic Energy Act.

We <ould, as to the order denying the motiocn to
demiss as to Occnee Units 1l and 2 and deferring decision as
to Oconee Unit 3, we would like the record to show that
the applicant excepts to that pertion of the order deferring
ruling on Occnee 3 for the reason that this suggestion at
least possibly, or by inference that this Board could make
a finding of practical value as to this particular reactor,
and we lon't concede that to be the law.

CHAIFMAN JENSCH: Let me try to answer that
particular phase. Wiil you excuse the incerruption?

%Res ZORN: Surely.

CHAZFVMAN CLNSCH: We have linited curselves in
our ordlers sciely to the Scope, as ve interpret it, of
Secticn 104(b). wWe, as we indicated at e pre-hearing
conference, dicn't intend to modify, alter or in any way
change the rulings of the Commission respecting practical
value. Either one of the two rulings made by the Commission.
Our <Zecision here was based solely on our interpretation of
Section 104(b).

Now, as to the order respecting Oconee Units :
2, and 3, it was our conclusion as set forth in the order

that the applicant had set forth in its application a
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utilization and production facilities

*o be invclved in the conduct of

®
o

«nich were propcs
research anc development activities leading to the
Zemcnstraticn for practical value of such facilities

for industrial or cecnmercial purposes.

Respecting Occnee Nco. 3, it was not our opinion,
or rather it was our opinion in the positive, that Occree
Unit lio. 3 hadn't been shown on this record so far to be
a utilizaticrn and procduction facility invclved in the
conduct of research and cevelopmeant activities leading to
the demcnstraticn of the practical value of such facilities
for ircusirial cr conmrercial purposes.

Let it be clearly stated now that this Zcared
will at nc tine purport to make any finding usder Sec.ion 102
or find any applicatior. in this proceeding to 3ecticn 103.
Jur procesding is solely upon the basis of the aviZence so
far 1. this record. e can't classify Occnee No. 3 to bde

within the scope of Section 104(k), which I just read. 1If
thae evidence is adduced that nodifies that position, the
oard will zake a ruling in reference to that mati2r solely
under Section 104(Db).

MR. EORN- Well, sir, our practical difficuvlty
ci course was that you can obtain a license for a power
reactor now only uncer 104(b}), and Oconee No. 3 being

icdentical to i and 2, or substantially identical, and
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CoOnstructivun havins Deel 1.2nnec tc prouceed at least in

part concurrently, it seezed that these three all have to

and on their cwn Seet. - other words, we were unabl

-
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to see the 3card's reasoning in making a dictinction
betwean any one of the three units in that respect, the
ecoromics of which have yetr to be demonstrated as to all
trnree equally, I think.

CHAIRMAN JINSCH: We tried to indicate cur view
©f the dilference in the sentence in which we zzid we “don't

expect that Luke will repeat the same experiments in (conee

&
-nit 3 as they have undertaken in reference tc (conee Units é
i
2
l anc 2. £
B
Have you concluded? v
.4:?‘::,‘
M2, HCKN: Yes, sir. ;3‘
chs D Rk iy o %
CHAIRYN JENSCH: Do you have anything further, e
£ ..f"r
intervenors' counsel? o

MR. PLEDER: Merely out of an abundance of
cauticn, I wculd like to state for the recorc our exceptions
1o the Bocra's rulings in tne two orders issued yesterday
and received Dy us this moraing insofar as the first order
denies tre rotiorn to dismiss with respect to the application
for license Ior the pressurized water type reactor to be used
in Oconee Units 1 and 2.

We also wish to except out of an abundance of

caution to th2 Epard's order which I have calleé the secend
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Ae DAAUG Y. Chiairzan, @t Lo€ Pe~J 3ETiAl COnLITITCALD
reference vwas nade to a Join:s Sxiaibit A of the staff arnd

goplicant wiich consists of the

sarious supporting docuzents. 1 thenx ic

arpdicacion of

«u8 stiulated that thiat woulé be

sr8ocpovaced i the record as if read. fe wenid supaic
chat 23 thils tile,id the 3ourd please.

CLAZTMAL JENGCL: My recollection isa't uite t.@
sedt. b think tacre was ke description of th: coctut .o
: whiak 1t 25 aboul as far 35 wC WeRt witiCul TFeSeivaig

by CViLenCe CF waaing 3TA M.atiOnRS inL Tresare taerecs.

ene ENCELGARIT: 1 think at this tice iae $%3sf
would ..he 1o olfer as part of tae evidenmtiary waterial cJ
v..ds record tiae Jocucsents waich are listed in .2 iacex saica

i ar arvanling to aave cistributed to tlie parties azd e

che Ecard. This index idenctiiies id4 cocuzerncs

L oRLeTrTs o0

itens shich consists essentizlly and I

or i4
chen ofI 1 w#ill characterize themn as the appiicatica of
Suke fower Conmpany as auwended for Oconee Lnits 1, 2, azxd 3
and cer:iain corsvesponderce from the Kkgulatery Staff

to the .uke Pcwer Company with respect to requestcs for

addjitional technical inforration
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The applicants, staff of course and the board

P —

; menbers have 211 been provided with copies of all of tne
l documents that are l.5ted on these 14 items. The interwvenors
i

3
' 4l liave been provided with an intervenors' copy containing all
. i of these 14 items and I would now like to move that
G f the index to these documents be incorporated into the record
p ﬁ of this trauscript as if read and that this material waica
8 ﬁ is identified in this index be made a part -- that this
o q material which is identified as staff and applicant
10 J Joint Exhioit A be nade a part of the evidentiary record.
.1 4 CUAIRMAN JENSCH: First, the document to whica
12 ﬂ staff counsel has just referred may be marked for icentifica-
' .3 i tion as Joint Applicant-Staff Exhibit A. having tuus ceen
e ; identifiec and having been previously cffered, is there an
- objection by the Applicant?
" MR. GRIGG: On the contrary, we join in the motion.
- CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Intervenors?
- MR. REEDER: W¥We don't wish to enter into any
- stipulation about the documents because we have not yet had a
i
20 chance to examine them. We will, however, not aold up
- their introduction by making any objection to them on the
as ground that we have only just received them tuday, but we will
' . reserve the right to move to strike anytning we taink is
a4 irrelevant, incompetent or immaterial.
’ - " CHAIRMAN JENSCIi: The reservation may be noted.
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orcer walc: denies the petition for leave to intervene of
Piedmont Cities Power Supply, Inc. And I make those
exceptions only to be sure that we are in tae ballpark
<.en it com=2s time to filing our appe=al to the Comission.

CZAIRMAN JENSCH: As I intended to indicate,
exceptions are allowed to all parties respecting these
orcers and there would be no limitations intended on any
of these parties 2xcepting --

iiR. ENGELHARIT: I wouid like to note for the
record that,as I have aliready, that I have taxen the
exceptions td tae order granting intervention. I woulid
likewise taxe exception to the order granting or deferring
the decisica respecting the matter of Cconee .uclear
Station lio. 3.

HAIRMAY JENSCH: Again may I say for exmphasis
that exceptions are a.ilowed to all parties and that
includes t:e reguliatory staff of the Commission, the
applicant and the intervenors and anybody else who wants
to take soce exceptions.

Are we ready to proceea to the introduction of
evidence?

IIR. GRIGG: Applicant is ready.

“HAIRMAN JENSCH: Before we do that, let's take
a ten minutes recess. We will reconvene in this room at 3: .

(Zecess.)
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State of South Carolirna, any objection?

MR. LIGHTSEY: No, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCHi: The staff exhibit -- rather
Joint Applicant-Staff Exhibit may be dJdesignated Staff
Exhibit A and is received in evidence subject to the
reservation noted of the motion to strike.

(Whereupon, the document referred to
was marked Staff Exhibit A for
identification and was received in
evidence.)

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed?

MR. GRIGG: We have, as I indicated this
rorning, three broad classifications --

CHAIRMAN JENSCIl: Excuse me just one moment.

The request of staff counsel is also granted.
The index to which he referred and which has been distrilated
to all parties may be incorporated within the transcript
as if read. So the transcript will reflect the detail of
Staff Exhibit A.

Excuse ne for interrupting.

Will you proceed?

MR. GRIGG: We have three broad categories of
witnesses. Wwe have three who will present direct testimony
orally. We have a panel of eighit experts and then we have

a group of 19 technical back-up witnesses. There are some
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27 or 28 in all.

If the Board please, we can have them all sworn
at cne tizme or have them sworn as they appear at the
tvard's rleasure.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: While infc;mality prevails,
sonetimes for the sazke of lLeeping the record straight until
you reach the panel, I wondered if it might be well to
take eachk witness and swear them as they are presented for
presentation of evidence.

Would that be agreeable?

MR. GRIGG: Perfectly agreeable.

We would call as our first witness Mr. william
S. Lee.

CHAIRMAN JENSCHl: Mr. Lee, come forwvard, please,
and be sworn,

Whereupon,
WILLIAM S. LEE
was callec as a witness and, having been first duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed?

BY MR. CRIGG:

Q Please state your name, address and position at
Duke Power Company.

A My name is William S. Lee and ay address is 1632
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Beverly Drive, Charlotte, Nerth Caroliza. I a= employed by

Vuke Fcwer Ceoapany as Vice President, Lngineering.

I'lease describe your ecucaticnal background and
eXp«Tience.

A I was graduated from Princeten University in 1851

with a Bacha2lor of Science Degree in Exgineering.

I served as an officer in the .avy Civil Engineering
Corps from 1951 through 1954, during which tize I participated
in the cdesign and construction of military facilities.

In January, 1955 I joined the Etngineering
Deparinent of vuke Power Company as Junior Designer, and
since that time have been continuously eagaged in the
engineering design of Duke Power Company's electric generating
stations., I received several promotions accompanied by
increasing levels of engineering responsibility, and was
arpoinied Engineering Manager in May, 1962, and Vice
President, Engineering, in Oc*cber, 1S¢5. In each of these
two capacities, I served as head of the Fngineering
Department in full responsible charge of the design of the
company's generating plants, as well as other responsibilities.
My experience includes participation ic or full responsibility
for the engineering design of 2,654,000 KXW of steam and
hydraulic capacity now in service; °.,6¢4,000 KN generating
Capacity presently under constructior; and 3,232,000 Kw

in various stages of design.
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In 1355, I received training in nuclear
engineering in a course sponscred by ULuke Pcwer Comrpany,
and was tenporarily assigned in 1957 to Carolinas-Virgiaia
Nuclear Power Associates to participate in selection of
reactor type, site location, cost estizating and conceptual
design of the Parr Nuclear Station in South Cercolina. Since
1862, I have directed Duke Power Company's ccntinuing stucy
and evaluation of nuclear power.

I am a mecber of the American Society of Civil
Engineers, the American Socizaty of Mechanical Engineers,
the American Nuclear Society, the United States Committee
on Large Dams, the National Society of Professional
Engineers, and am a Registered Professional Engineer in the
States of South Carolina and North Carclina.

Q What are your present duties as Vice President,
Engineering, of Duke Pow.r Company and, specifizally, how do
they relate to the Oconee huclear Staticn?

} As Vice President, Engineering, my duties
include direction of the company's Engineering Department

:nd participation as an officer in the management of those

company affairs relating to engineering. It is the function of

the Engineering Department under my direction to conceive and

perform engineering design of the company's electric
generating plants of 21l types, including related

facilities such as dams, highways, railroads, hydraulaic




10 |

12

13

14

15

st e . S ——————— ——
—

Lo o

works, office buildings, switching stations, etc.

Engineering design of the leowee-Toxaway Project and the
Oconee Nuclear Station is being performed by this Uepartment.

Q Will you describe in general terms the design of
the Oconee Plant and its characteristics?

A The Oconee Nuclear Station will consist of three
pressurized water reactors, which are planned for commercial
operation in 1971, 1972 and 1973, respectively. The reactors
are similar to others now in operation or under construction,
and will be supplied by the Babcock and Wilcox Company.

It is expected that each reactor will cperate
initially at core power levels up to 2,452 thermal megawatts,
cnd all physics and core thermal hydraulics information submitted fus
in support of our application is based on a core design for
nominal operation at thet level. It is expecced, however,
that each unit will be capablie of ultimate nominal operation
at a core power of 2,568 thermal megawatts. The facility
systems, engineered safeguards and containment are designed
consistent with safe operation at this higher power level.

The reactors will be fueled with slightly enriched
uranium dioxide pellets contained in zircaloy tubes. Control
of reactivity will be provided by a combination of dissolved
neutron absorber and movable control rods. The neutron
absorber, boric acid, is dissolved in the reactor coolant

for the purpose of controlling the long-term reactivity of
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the core and cold shutdown. Silver-indium-cadmiun control
rods clad in stainless steel are cmployed to centrol short-
tern changes in reactivity and to provide fast shutdown
capability.

Incore instrumentation, consisting of self-
powered neutron detectors, will be located at pre-selected
locations within the core. This instrumentation will allow
confirmation of reactor design parameters by monitoring core
performance. The fuel core will be supported within a heavy-
walled steel reactor vessel, through which water will be
pumped to remove heat generated in _he core. This
thermal energy will be transferrid to two once-through
steam generators for each unit. ‘he steam produced will
be used to drive a conventional tuibine-generator and will
generate initially about 835 megawatts of electricity.
Ultimately, it is expected that each unit will have a net
electrical capability of about 874 megawatts.

There are numerous systems, components and
features incorporated into the station to protect the public.
In power reactors such as those planned for the Oconee
Units, the fuel type and arrangement are such that a nuclear
explosion is not possible. The first line of protection
against the release of fission products from the reactors is
the fuel itsclf, which has a high capability for retaining

fission products within its own structure. In turn, the fuel
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pellets are encased in metal tubes wiiich are designed to
~ithstand greater ter-peratures and pressures than those to
which they will be subjected and to prevent the escape of
fi.sion products. liowever, even if some of the fuel rods
should fai: and permit escape of fission products, they would
be contained by the reactor coolant system which consists

of closed loops also acting as a barrier.

As still a further containment, the reactor building
encloses and contains the entire reactor coolant system to
prevent the release of radioactive fluids and vapors to the
environzents in the remote event of an accident. In the
Oconee Station each of the three reactor coolant systems
will be housed in its own prestressed, post-tensicned con-
crete containment building in the shape of a cylinder. The
inside diameter of each building is 116 feet and the inside
height will be 206 feet. Each containment building will
rest on an integral concrete slab approximately 8-1/2 feet
thick. The vertical walls will be approximately 3-3/4 feet
thick and the dome approxinately 2-1/4 feet thick. Lach
building will be lined with 1/4 inch welded steel plate to
provide vapor tightness. Each reactor building containment
is designed to limit radioactivity release in event of an

accident to values well below the guidelines published by the

Atomic Energy Commission in the Federal Register.

Q Will you please describe in general terms the site of
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the Oconee Station and its characteristics?

A The Oconee MNuclear Station site is con the shera of

Laie Keowee row under construcion in Jconee County in tue

N

northwestern part eoi South Carolina. Cconee Station wili be
a part of thie Keowee-Toxaway Project whnich inciudes two
hydroelectric plants now under construction and future
thermal and pumped-storage electric generating dcvelopments.
The station will have a one-nile exclusion radius
and will be in an area remote from nopulation centers. All
property within the one-miiec exclusion radius is under UJuke
control, either owned, under option, or covered Ly an
eascment granting to Juke the control of zccess and use when
necessary. she site is characterized by sound, hard rock
foundations for structures; freedom from flooding; an
abundant supply of cooling water from Lake Keowee; an on-site
hydroelectric station capable of supplying emergency power;
and favorable conditions of hydrology, geology, seismology
and meteorology. The nearby Keowee hydro plant tailrace
offers the unusual capability of providing emergency water
<low by gravity through the Oconce condensers. This reliable
heat sink is available tor rejection of decay heat conveyed
by natural circulaticn in the reactor coolant systen and
steam driven pumps in the se.on'ary system.
Q Will you describe the basic differences between

nuclear power plants and conventional fossil-fired plants?
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A Nuclear power plants are quite similar to the fossil-

fired steam plants Drie Power Company is now operating.
A fundamental difference is in the fuel source ezployed to
obtain stear to drive the turbines. In a nuclear plant the
fuel source is uranium dioxide pellets clad in zmetal tubes
and, in turn, contained within the nuclear rezctor. In Duke's
conventional plante, coal is used as fuel. Both types of
plants hove steam gencrators to procuce the>stean to drive
the turbines which, in turn, drive the electric generators.

Q Will you please describe the experience of Duke
Power Company in the design and construction of fossil-
fired steam plants and hydroelectric plants?

A Duke Power has been designing and constructing
fos il-fired thermal plants and hydroelectric plants for
63 years. In operation are 30 steam units with a capacity of
4,041,010 kw and 30 hydroelectric plants with a capacity of
883,590 kw. Duke did planning and feasibility studies,
detail engineering design, construction, testing and start-
up for all these steam plants and the major hyd:o plants.
Our stcam plants are recognized in the utility industry for
their low capital cost and high thermal efficiency. In
1966, one of the Duke plants had the lowest station heat
rate of any in the country, making it the nation's most
efficient generating station.

Under construction are twe coal-fired steam
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units with a capacity of 1,364,000 kw, five gas turbine peaking
units with a capacity of 160,000 kw and the Keowee hydro-
electric plant with a capacity of 140,000 kw. in addition,

the Jocassee hydroelsciric and pumped-storage plant is in
design and preliminary construction phases and will have a
capacity of 610,009 kw.

C What experience have Luke Power's officers and
eaployees had with nuclear technology?

A Duke Power Company's experience with zuclear
techneclogy began in 1953 when Mr. E. C. Fiss, who will testify
later in this hearing, was assigned to Xnolls Atomic Power
Lavoratory as an industrial consultant. Since that tiue
many of its officers, engineers and employees have become
experienced in nuclear techaology b; participating in
familiarization courses which were conducted in 1955 and
again in 1966 by Duke Power Company specificially for its
c.n employees.

Duke also has been an active participant in the
Cacolinas-Virginia Nuciear Power Associates project which
resulted in the design, construction and operation of the
Carolinas-Virginia Tube Reactor. Carolinas-Virgin.. Nuclear
Power Associates was organized in 1956. Duke Power has
actively participated in the management, operational and

technical levels of CVNPA, as will be more fully described

by Mr. Fiss.
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Q You have stated that the reactors for the Oconee

Station will be supplied by the Babcock and Wilcox Company.
Will you describe the design and construction responsi-
bilities, respectively, of Luke Power Company and the
Babcock and Wilcox Company?

A Duke Power Company will be responsible for the
Jesign, purchasing, construction, testing and operation of the
Oconee Station, a practice successfully followed for ali of
the company's major generating facilities now in service or
planned. Duke's Engineering Department 1as the respcnsibility
for specification of materials and equipment, design of
structures and systems and preparation of drawings. Pro-
curement is the responsibility of Duke's Purcliesing
Departnent. Duke's Cecnstruction Department has the
responsibility for all site construction activities.

Duke has contracted with the Babcock and Wilcox
Conpany to design, manufacture and deliver to the site three
complete nuclear steam supply systems, fuel, and associated
engineered safeguards systems. In addition, Babcock and
Wilcox will supply competent technical and professional
supervisioar of erection, c¢f initial fuel loading, of
testing and initial start-up of the complete nuclesr steam
supply system with coordination, scheduling and administra-
tive direction by Duke.

Babceck and Wilcox has been engaged in the
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manufacture of steam generating equipment for 100 years.

They c¢u=plied the fuel and nuclear steam supply systez for

Unit Ne. 1 of Indian Voint Station and for the huclear

Ship Savannah. In addition, thiey have had extensive experience
in resezrch and test recactors and have supplied large awmounts
of fuel and equipment to the nuclear navy.

Q lias Duke Power eumployed inc:pendent consultants
to rencer advice and assistance during the planning phases?
1f so, nlease identify them and describe their assignzents.

Q Independeant consultants have been engaged to assist
in the zlanning and design phases of Oconee. The Zechtel
Corporazion has been retained to ronder general consulting
services throughout design and construction, and to periorm
the desi, n of the prestressed concrete reactor buildings.
Bechitel has had extensive experience in nuclear tecanology,
and has successfully provided engineering and construction
services for many of the werld's nuclear puwer stations.

Additional consultants retained include Professor
George F. Sowers of Georgia Tech and Law Lkngineering
Testing Company as consultants on foundations and cam
design; Williar V. Conn, U. S. Corps of Engineers District
Geoiogist of Atlanta, Georgia, as geologist; Dames and Moofe
as seismology and meteorology consultant; and C. C. Cullum

of Chas. T. Main, Inc., as dame design consultant. Duke

retains full responsibility for the complete safety and
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adequacy of the station.

Q Mr. Lee, under present regulations, and Applicant
for a construction permit and operating license is required
to provide protection against radioactive hazards to the public.
Will you summarize what measures will be employed to fulfill
this requirexzent and what engineerec safeguards are provided
in the design of the plant to assyre its safety to the public?
A The Cconee Nuclear Station.is being designed to
rigid codes and safety standards to assure reliable safe
operation without adverse effect on the environment. It is
vitally important to the pubiic and To Duke Power Company
that this station operate safely to supply reliable
electrical power to the Piedmunt Carolinas. Thus we will
zake every eifort possible to assure that the design, the
manufacturing of equipment, the construction and the operatioa
of the station meet the highest safety standards.

However, in the unlikely event that an accident
should occur, the Oconee Nuclear 3tation is designed to
withstand without hazard to the public any credible failure up
to and including the complete severarce of the largest
reactor coolant pipe in the nuclear system. In our design,
protection is provided to the public in case of such an
eventuality, as well as of less severe accidents, by the
following engineered safeguards:

1. Systems which inject borated water directly
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into the reactor vessel, thereby ccoling the core and limiting

any camage to the reactor fuel. hese systems include high

vt
»

pressure injection, low pressure injecticn and core flooding
tanks.

2 Two separate and redun.'ant reactor building

BRI

emergency cooling systems desijgned to coel gases and condense

Ay
- B
4

e

steam that night be introcduced into the building if

Syl

in accident should occur. These systems will limit the

Y

building pressure to less than its design pressure aad

10 e T s

soon return the pressure to near normal.

2. The reactor building containment which is
designed to safely contain the pressure from complete
rupture of the largest pipe.

4. A penstr-tion room ventilation systen which will
filter any leakage from the reactor builcing penetrations.
Each cf these safeguard systems includes redundant
components and conservative design margics to assure their
functionin; as intended. Completely sepzrate and inde-
sendent safeguards systems are included with each of
Oconee's three reactor *aits., This series of engineered
safety systems will effectively protect the pudblic from any
credible accident in the Oconee Nuclear Statien.

Q The application in this case covers three nuclear
generating units. Will you describe to what extent, if any,

they will be integrzted or coordinated?

7 ORI B P O N A T SR N RS
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A The design, construction and operation of the

three Oconze units will be fully cocrdinated to achieve
maximum safety and reliability. These units are physically
independent to the extent that the operation of cne unit will
not adversely affect the remaining units under either normal
or emergency conditions. In some cases, facilities are shared
among units but always .n such a way as to maintain the
necessary independence. Exanples of shared facilities are
spent fuel storage, waste disposal facilities, service water
supply, and compressed air systems. In other cases, such

as emergency power, each unit serves to mutually reinforce
the other units in the plant when necessary.

G In its letter of July 11, 1967, to the Atocmic
Energy Commission, the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safe-
guards recommended several matters for additional study,
and concluded that these matters could be resolved by
Duke and the Regulatory Staff during construction. Have
any of the matters so cited already been resolved with the
Regulatory Staff?

A Yes. We originally proposed comprehensive quality
control and inspection procedures to insure the integrity of
the welds in the steel liner plate in each reactor building,
these procedures being more extensive than the requirements of
the applicable codes. The ACRS letter suggested that

consideration be given to improved inspection of welds ir the
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steel lirer. We and our consultants have thoroughly reviewed
this and have agreed with the Regulatoiy Staff to couble the
anount of non-destructive testing over that previously
proposed. This nmeans that 20 percent of the welds will be
non-destructively tested, instead of 10 percent, and 2
percent of the total will be by radiography. T'..s .s in
2ddition to the several other procedures inciuded in the
inspecticn and test program which remain unchanged.

Q Have you communicated to the appreopriate authorities
of the State of South Carolina and Oconee County your in-
tention to construct and operate the Oconee Piant?

A Yes. We have served copies of all materizl filed
with the Atomic Energy Commission on Mr. Reese A. Hubbard,
County Supervisor of Oconee County. In addition, we have
communicated our intention to the Governor of the State of
South Cafclina, to its Development Board, to its Public
Service Cormmission, to its State Health Department, and to
numerous other state and local cofficials. Various agencies
of the Fecderal Ci vernment have also been kept advised of our
plans. We have als. undertaken, through our Public Relations
Departmernt, to kesep the public informed as to cur plans.
This has oeen done through well-publicized amnouncement

meetings, ground breaking ceremonies, periodic press rel ‘ases

4

and talks to civic clubs and other interested groups.

Q Mr. Lee, bearing in mind that the ultimate
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“; Q At the pre-hearing conference the Chairman of
2 tRis Atomic and Saiety Licensing Be-v2d requested you make
a Statement at the hearing ideatifyirng significant safety
3 ratters in conascticn with the applicatioen. Is there any-
S | thiag in that regard that you »ould care to add to the
52: testinmony which you have just given?
7f: A Nort at this time, sir. I Lelieve my testimony
3?3 gives the highlights of those significant safstv matters.
9;? I think the partial sun=zary to be intrcduced shortly will
10:; a2plify on these same highlights.
tl!f MR. GRIGG: Mr. Chairman, th's concludes Mr. Lee‘s
IZiE direct testinmcny. He is available at tnis point for
13 ? qQuestions from the Boani and for cross-exami:_tion.
14 J I would also point cut that he is a member of
t
lsf; our panel and will De available at that time for questions
16 ; and it may be that the foard aad parties would care to
17 % cefer their guestioning until that point.
18 g CHAIFMAN JE*SCH: Very well. Let us inquire.
19 ﬁ Does the staff desirs to interrogate this witness
20:2 at this tine?
21 % ‘IR, ENGELHARDT: Staff has no cross-examination
22 h questicns of this witness.
23 y CHAIRMAN JENSCii: State of Scuth Carolina?
24 ﬂ MR. LIGHTSEY: 1lio.
3

25 ! CHAITMAN JENSCH: Inzervencrs?
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MR. REZIDZR: Iir. Chairman, we have a few

prelininary questicns for Mr. Lee, but we would like %o

efer decision as to wnether we have further cross-

0

0

examination until after we have had a chance to r=ad his
testizmony. We 22y not have toc question hinm on the natter
of jurisdiction &t ali, bt I would like to reserve that
right in order nct to ba precluded.

CHAIFRMAN JENSCH: You desire to interrogate now?

“#R. REEDER: I have a few prelimina.y questions
which 1 would like 10 ask Mr. Lee bearing on the question
of jurisdiction.

HR. GRIGG: I am sorry, I didn't hear that.

MR. REEDLR: A few preliminary questicas which
I would like to ask Mr. Lee bearing on the questica of
jurisdiction and pelating only to developi g information
and not to anything that might be called serious cross-
exanination.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. REZDEK:

Q Mr. Lee, directing your attention to the
application of Duxe Power Company and Dockets 50,259 and
50,272, particularly the part entitled Duke Power ccmpany
Oconee Nuciear Station Units 1 and 2 Preliminary Safety

Analysis Report Voluze 1, which was incrrporated in the
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reply of the joint petiticners to the answers of Duke and

tha AZC Fegulatery Staff opposiap the joint petiticn for

le2ave 1o intervene and referping to

paragraph 1.1 of that supplemzai to the application --

Q 20 you have that before ycu, sir?
A YQ’S. I gdo.
Q Running down the page thee to the third full

"o,

parczraph, {irst sentince, you find the statemanat "The
nuclear steam supply system i3 a pressurized watex

reactcr type similar to systems operating or under
constructicn.” Is that a correct ~2ading of the supplenent
to the applicatioa?

& Yes, sir, that is a ccrract reading. It is
sinilar in concept, but not in sice,

Q I direct ycur attentica to jage 3 of Appendix A
to the reply of the joint petitioner to which I referred,
which is paragraph 1.3 of the Supplement 1 to the
applicetion headed "Tabular Characteristics,”™ and I direct
your aittention to the firest sentence in that statement
whic" wmeads as follows: "Table 1-2 is a ccmparative list
of L _ortant design and operating characteristics of Duke's
Cconee Nuclear Station Units 1 and 2, Turkey Point Units 3

and 5 (Florida ‘Power and Light Cozmpany), Indian Point

§
Stat.on Uni. ? ¢Consolidated Edison Cozpany of New York, Inc.),
]
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and bLrookwood (Rochester Gas and Tlectric Cormpany) Yuclear ¥
-
“cwer Ltacions. Trese stations have design and orerating R
o
2 = - - . T “~: 41 sy s 0 Ve = 3
saraneters cliose tc those of the Duke facility. is that
& correct reading, Mr. Lee?
A Taat is a correct reading, yes, sir.
Q Relerring to the first oi thcose pressurized
water type stations, Yurkey Point Units 3 and 4, Florida
Pcwer and Light Company's stations, is that the sane station
for which licenses were aprlied in AEC Docket $2,50 and 52,517
A I don't happen to know the docket numbers, Mr. Reeder.

Q Well, Mp. lee, I mentioned that only for identifica-
tion purpcses. Those numbers were given to me yesterday by
Yr. Stanley T. Roberiscn of the AEC staff, anu I selieve then
to be correct. I merely mentioned thenm to help identify the
station. Lo you know whether any licente has been granted
for Turkey Pcint Units 3 and 4 as of today?

A It is my uncerstanding, Mr. Reeder, that Turkey

Point Units 2 and 4 have been issued a provisiorsi construction

permit,
Q Po you kncw approximately when that was zone?
A It was done in the late spring of this year, after

waich there was some litigation of one sort or another, and
I a2 not sure exactly when t becaze final, and they were
authorized to begin ccastruction.

Q Thank you, sir. Do you know the approxinate
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Capacity and zegawatts electrical of FlorizZa Power and
Light's Turkey Point Uait 3?

A If you will excuse me one moxent, I =ay have
it nere.

CH/AIRMAN JENSCH: While there is a pause, I
wonder if I cculd direct this question to »oplicant's
counsel. Would it be possible for you to confer with
Mr. Feeder if he has questions of that and a siailar
kind repsecting the other reactors to crrive at a
stipulatiocn based upon the official records? I don't
think this witness' knowledge necessarily, without
reccrds available to him, would : rmit him to Lo precise
on soze of these items, and I wondered i. scme of these
statistical matters co )¢ be considered amcng counsel,
including regulatory staff counsel who might be able to
provide the precise capacities and dates and so forth.

#“R. REZUER: I am not trying to test Mr. Lee's
meaory. I merely want to bring out a few facts for
preliminary information about these stations, and I have
here before me the document entitled "Major Activitics in
the Atomic Energy Prograzs, January-December 1365," a
pudblicatior. c: the Unitec States Atomic Energy Commission
dated January 1967. I would be glad to show this to Mr.
Lee for r .1poses of refreshing his menory.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: First show it, if you will, to
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8 ccunsel and let him satisfy himself as to the

authenticity of the docuzment. He may stipulate on the

statistics to which you rafer anc it might expedite the

nresentation of evidence.
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MR. CGRIGG: I think we could stipulate that this

document was shocwn to us and that it contained certain information.,g'
We would not want to stipulate as to the relevauces of this :
material.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All I ask is the accuracy of the
statenent for the moment,

MR. CRIGG: I would not want to stipulate to that
either, at this point, because I frankly don't know the accuracy
of thosc statements, and I don't believe Mr. Lee does.

MR. LEE: I am prepared to answer Mr. Reeder's
question provided we understand what he means by "about.” The
capacity of the Turkey --

MR. REEDER: That 1s all I want,

MR. LEE: The capacity of the Turkey Peoint in its
initial operation is about 700 megawatts electric each.

MR. REEDER: Thank you, Mr. Lee. Mr. Lee, directing
your _centio to the Consolidated Edison Company of New York's
Indian Point Station Unit 2, which is referred to in your supple-
ment 1 to the application on paragraph 1.3 under the heading
"Tabular Characteristics,"” I will ask you whether that station
2ls0o is a station for which a construction permit was issued
by the Atomic Energy Coomission before your application was
filed in Dockets 50-269 and 50-270,

MR, LEE: I can't certify to the dockets. I cannot

certify to the date of the issuance of the construction permit.
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But I do know it was in the fall, around the fall of 1966 or
iate 1966.
MR. REEDEZR: It was before your application was filed?
MR. LEE: I con't certiry as to whether it wzs before
Deccmber 1 or not, Mr. Rceder.

MR. REEDER: Mr. --

MR. LEE: I don't have that knowledge, I am sorry.

MR. REEDER: Mr. Lee, I don't profess any knowledge
of that kind, either, but this dcecument, "Major Activities in
the Atomic Engineering Programs,'" does show that the Indian
Point Station of ConEd, Unit 2 at Indian Point, New York, did
receive a construction permit on 10-14-166, whi “ would be
October 14, 1966, is that not correct?

MR. LEE: Yes, sir.

MR. REEDER: And your application was dated December
17

MR. LEE: Correct.

MR. REEDER: And is it correct to say that the capacity
in net megavatts electrical of ConEd's Indian Point Station Unit
2 was approxizately 873 megawatts electricai?

MR. LEE: About 875 to 900 pmegawatts electrical,
deperiding on whether you talk about initial nuwer or net or
gross or what not.

MR. REEDER: Thank you, Mr. Lee. Now, directing

your attention to the Brookwood Station of the Rochester Gas
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and Electric Company, another pressurized water iype nuciear

station rererred to in supplement 1 ~f the application of Duke
Power Company ia this proceeding, am I correct in understanding
that that is the facility which is now known as the Robert
Emmett Gima Nuclear Power Plant of the Rochester Gas and
Electric Company?

MR. LEE: Yes, sir. It's kxnown as the Ginna plant.

MR. FEEDER: Ginna plant. Thank you.

Is it not true that that is a nuclear station ¢ the
pressurized water type of reactor of Pproximately 420 megawatts
electrical?

MR. LEE: Yes, sir, that is approximately so.

MR. GRIGG: Mr. Chairman, we object to this line of
questioning for the reason that it's outside of the scope of
Mr. Lee's direct testimeny. 1It's irrelevant to these proceed-
ings, and it's outside of the issues prescribed by this hearing
Board to be before the Board at this time.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Perhaps we should inquire who will
sponsor the docuzents presented by the applicant. That is,
the application and the anendments. What officer of the
company will take the responsibility for the engineering
statement therein?

MR. GRIGG: Mr. Lee, who is now on the stand.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: T understood the interpreration was

directed to a portion of the application that dealt with these
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particular reactor ctations to which the ingquiry has been
dgirectaed., And if he is supnorting the application 2and its
enginearir t aspects, ! woulcd nresume he would include the state-
mants to wrich he made reference in the application, would he not

LY.
Noe Il.'.AC‘J.

LEs)

don't understand the relerance of his
questions. Would it 5o propar to a2sx if he could state exactly
what it is he is tryirnz to eliicit? Ferhaps we conid khelp him.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Perhans he is tryving to find out how
vou haspen to rely upon the statements in the apolication and if
youv will tell him how you happen te rely upon those that might
assist hin in his exaaination.

R, GRIGG: The Chairmzn at one tinme indicated that
perhans we could stipulate some testimony. Now. I don't know
vow long !r. Reeder intends to cursuz this line, hut we wculd
be happy in the interest of tires if we could have a recess.
Perhaps Mr. Lee and 'fr. Reeder could get together and stipulate
sonmet!.:ngy that would greatly facilitiate th2 conduct of the
proceeding.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That sounds 1lik> an excellent
suggesticn. It happans to come at 2 time convenient for our
usual razcess, but I don't waant to hurry you gentlemen away from
taic rcoz. We nay find ourselves not able to participate with
ysu in your endeavers. Is there any natter we night take up
before the endeavor is undertaken te reach a stipulaticn on

these several substantiasl mztters?
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MR. RIEDER Mr. Crair=an, I was just trying to ask

about these taree stations c ' these three nuclear pressurized
watar Teactor stations which I referred to in the application,
and supplencnt Ne. 1 thereof, for which ¥r., Lee takes respons-

itility, and if T can have twec or three morec questions 2long

0

this iinc I will be through with this preliminary quasticning.
MR. GRIGG: ' withdraw my objection, than.
GAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.
BY MR. REEDER:

Q Mr. Lee, referring to the Robert Emmett Ginna Nuclear
Power Plant Unit 1 of Rcchester Gas and Electric Conmpany, is
that the station which was -- is that the station for which a
construction permit Wwis issued or or about April 25, 1%€€?

A Yes, sir.
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ions =-- that is Zconee Nuslear Stzticns 1 ane 2 --
2232d apon informetion deaveloped from operaticaz of

wercial and prototypa pressurized water reacrsrs ovey

wer of years, unjuste. Mp. Lee, are thers anv other

lens that youa re’erred to in that centance dDeszides

Turkey Point, Inciain Point and Prockwood or 3inna

A {es, sir. Ther= ares others similar in concept,

NOt necegsarily in size znd rot necessarily havinz operated.

Thos

them

Unit

Q Would you list those for the record, please, Mr. lee?

e that you recall?

A I don't have a compreiensive list, but scae nf
Preceding our application wera, for example, Xcbinscn
2 of Carclina Power 2nd Lizht.

Q Would vou giva the ..umder of Degavatts?

A About 700 mezzwatts electric Then there havye
s2veral that followec our an»plication.

Q And would you list these, please, sir?

A Piablo CAnyem Units 1 and 2, I think.

Q Houw do you ereli that?

A Like Spenish for devil. Dizblo.

(Laughter.)

A (Cortinuinz’ DJizblo Canyon. Those ar2 about
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1000 megawalts electric, for which application was file:
after our apnlication. There are the two units as now
unsited 2f -- that is, unuited, of Fublic Service Electric
and Gas of lew Jersay, wnich are abcut the sane size, 1600
sezawatts electric, also pressurized water reactors, and
for which applicetion was filed after our application.

Q Pas that application witodrawn becauce ot
objections to the site?

A o, sir.

Q Was “he site chanped because of obiections to
the site?

A I understend only wh.v I read in the ,ress, lir.
Keader, that the site is -- a relocation of ti' site ie
Leing studied in view of the teeling of Divisional
Peactor lLicensing and the ACRS, that there are problems with

ti.e site inatially proposed.

Q What is the meaning of the initials ACKRS?
A Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards, sir.
Q Does that complete your list of those that you

recall irmmediately of the 3tations bdased on information
developed from operation of commercial and prototype
pressurized water type reactors over a numper of years?

A Yes, sir. I think that completes the list that
comes to my mind inmediately. Yes, sir. There are others,

I know.
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Q The Peaks Bottox Atomic Power Station Units 2
and 3 at Peaks UJottom, Fennsvlvenia, is that a pressurized
water type?

A No, =ir.

Q Did you mentioa in connection with the other
stations in your last answer the Sanonovra Nuclear
Generating Station «f Scuthern California Edison?

A No, sir, I dica't.

Q Is that a pressurized water type reactor?

A Yes, sir, of an earlier vintage.

Q And that is 43J) megawatt capacity?

A That i3 callpar<, yes, sir.

Q Ana are there any of these commercial pressurized
water reactors now cperating to which you referred in your
*ppaication Suzpiement 1, Paragraph 1.3, which are now
operating or whica have Secone operating since you filed
your application on Decemder 1, 19667

MR. GRTIGG: We odject to the use of the word

"commerciali” in that question unless lir. Reeder will define

t.

b

MR. REEDER: well, gerhaps Mr. Lee will define
the word "conmercial"” as he used it in Supplement No. 1,
Paragraph 1.3 in the following sentence: "The design of
each of these stations is based upon information developed

from operation of commercial and prototype pressurized




jons

)

LR ]

(5] (9]

~1

G

-';

Y

294
water reactors over a number of years."”
BY MR. REEDIR:
Q Would you do that, please?
A I had in mind that the use of the word "commercial®

would mean a plant that would rake electricity that would bs
for sale. Now, to answer your first qucstion, then, no, sin,
none cf those reactors cited in Section 1.3 nor that are
listed are in operaticn, nor were they in cperation at the
time we had filed cur application.

Q Did you have in mind any elezent of sale for
profit when ycu used the word "comumercial” in that sentence?

A I can't speax to all of those reactors we have just
discussed. I am not familiar with their individual economics
nor their exact intent with respect to profitability.

Q Well, with respect to the stations about which
I have asked you and which were referred to in your
Supplemeat L, Paragraph 1.3, which were Duke's Oconee
Station Units 1 and 2, Turkey Point Units 3 and %, Indian
Point Unit 2 and 3rookwood of Rochester Gas and Electric
Nuclear Pow:r Stations, were those staticns which you
referred to in the sentence that Lae design of each of
these stations is based upon information developed from
operation of commereial and prototype pressurized water

reactors over a nuaber of years?

A No, sir, because none of those stations have operated. .
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4] well, “'r. Lee, is it not a fact that those stations

s
2re referred to ia vour supnliement ho. 1 to the applicaticn as
the stotions waica have design «nd operzting paraneters close
to those of the Iuke fac:lity?

A Yes, sir. [ might insert the word "expected' cperating I
paraneters. None of thess have cperated, Mr. Reeder.

Q Do ycu acan, then, that these stations, Turkey Point,
indian Poaint, and Ginna may have reactoars which are commercial
and prototype pressurized water reactors?

A I don't know what now you mean applying to those
stat:ons by the werms "cermmercial' and “prototype, ' MNr.
kwecder. The sentence & the end of tho first paragraph or
Section 1.3 means that the technical paranectars apolying %o
the design of the reactor systews and the expected opcrating
paraneters of the Oconece stations are expectcd tuo be similar
to those expected from these other stations not yet running.

Q And you called those stations commercial stations?

A No. Down in the third paragraph that phraseology
‘comseccial” and "prototype' pressurized water reactors referred
to previous generations cof nuclear power plants already runaing
and not listed here. For example, the Parr Nuclear Station
is a commercial and prototype pressurized water reactor.

Q Is it vour testimony, then, Mr. Lee, that the Turkey

Point Units 3 and 4, Con Edison's Indian Point Station Uait 2,

and Brookwood Rochester Gas and Electric Nuclear Power Stations




or2

1G

17

10

19

Pas

21

22

23

24

296

havinz megawatt electriczl capacity of 722, 722, 875, and 420
negawatts electrical respectively, were referrsd to by you
in this sentence as .tations which were protectypes and not

comzercial stations?

A No, sir.
Q And, directing your attention then to --
A I think I understcod your questicn, Mr. Reeder. 1

an saying that the third paragraph, where we s2y, 1f I may

read it now: '“The design of each of these stations,'” and

“each of these" refers to the four that we are talking about,

“is based upon information developed from operation of commercial -
and prototype pressurized water reactcrs over a number of

years."

"Commercial” and "prototype'" pressurized water reactors
refers to those previous to these four stations, many years
back of the earlier vintege of this anima’ of which the Parr
Nuclear Station is an example, the Shippingport Nuclear Station
cited carlier today is an exanmple.

Q r. Lee, directing vourattention -- I am sorry,
ny last question. Directing your z2ttiention to the sentence
in application supplement, paragraph 1.1, introduction,
which reads as follows: "Construction is scheduled for com-
pletion in tine for loading fuel into Unit 1 in December 1970

and for its commercial oepration by May 1971, with commercial

operation of Unit 2 scheduled by May 1972," were you using
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the werd "cenxzercial operation™ ther2 in reference to mere
prctec.ype stations?

A No, sir. As ] definec ''commercial’ in the previous
question, 1l szid '"commercial' means electricity rfor sale.

MR. REEDER: That is all [ have at this tine.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: This is sonmewhat beyond our usval
recess tize, but are there any matters thut we might consider
before we recess this evening?

State of South Carolina?

MR. LIGHTSEY: Mr. Chairmacn, if I might ask, unfort-
unately I a=a scheduled for a court a earance in another part
of the State toaorrow, and [ would like to ask the Chairman
if I might be excused during the morning proceeding and if you
are still in session beyond them, I will be back with you
at a later time.

CHAIRIIAN JENSCiI: Request granted. Any other matter
that might be considered? Staff counsel?

MR. ENGELHARDT: No, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCiH: Applicant counsel?

MR. GRIGG: None.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: At this time perhaps we might
consider a convenient tirme for convening in the morning. VWe
met at 10:00. 1Is some earlier hour convenient or advisable?
What are the wishes of the parties?

MR, GRIGG: Convenicnt and advisable.
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VR, ENGELMARDT: The staff is agreeable to an earlier
hour than mecting at 10:00.

¥R, REEDER: Satisfactory to us,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What time would be suitable?

MR. REEDER: The same time mentioned by staff counsel.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: He just said any earlier time, and
that starts a little earlier than ! want to get here, I think.
At this time let's recess, to reconvene in this room tOmOTTOWw
morning at 9:30.

(Whereupon, ot 4:40 o'clock p. m., the hearing was

recessed, to reccnvene the following morning, Wednesday, August

S0, 1967, at 9:30 o'cleck a. m.)

. * >
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ORIER APPROVIEG CORRECTIONS TU TRANSCRIPT

The followving constitute approved corrections to the transcript
as proposed by the participants herein, and as modified by the

Board:
Page Line Correction -
17 15 Change "rofitable” to “profitable”.
18 2 Change “experimentaion” to “experimentation™.

28 1,1 Change “TALLEY" to “TALLY".

29 1k Change “TALLEY" to “TALLY".

32 6 Change “1s" to “as".

38 6 Change "muniticipaitiec” to "municipalities”.
3§ 24,25 Change "manditorily” to “mandatorily”.

ko 1 Change “manditorily” to "mandatorily”.

3 Change “outin® to "out in".
55 n Change "participat” tc “participate”.
64 8 Change “"corss-" to "croes-".
X 9 Change "parcel™ to "partial”.
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11
149
156
182
152
193

20
210
214

215

216

219

220

228

Line

21-22

-

Correction
"Harris" to "Barry".
"and” between "assistant” and “general”.
"Stimson-" to "Stimpsca-".
"under” to "frem".
"Gray Cosmos” to "Craig Bosmer”.
"would” to “"would be".
"irregular” to "a regular”.
"cola®™ to "coal®.

RRRRERL

Delete "construction of the Oconee Nuclear Statiom
will bLe started as scon as a“.

Change "his" to "its".

"as the” to "as to the".
"licensing” to "license".
"participation” to “partition®.
"utilities® to “"utility's”.
"fossile® to "fossil®.
"hydrostations” to “hydro statioas”.
"currently” to "current®.
"provision® to "provisioans”.
"participation” to “partition”.
"properting” to "property”.

"therefore” to “"therefor”.

SERRRRRRRERR

"for” before "utilization®.




237
239

241
249
250

263

283

3 %

g %

Line

21
9,10
1k

RERRRE

19

2h-25

13

1k

1,2

2k
15

-3 -

Correction
"260,000 kilewatt® to "2,600,000 kilowatt”®.
“the"” to "due".
"gentleman® to "gentlemen”.
"L22014" to "Title L2, section 20147,
“"destory” to "destroy".
"itme" to "time".
®15" ¢o "ia".
Change "life"” to “"legislative”,
Change "ecample™ to "example”.
Change “"denying" to “"permitting”.

Change "denlal™ to "interventicn" and change "denied”
to “permitted”.

Delete "cof”.

Delete "on the issues which are set forth" folloving
"which are set forth".

Incorporate the Index to Staff and Applicant's Joint
Exhibit A.

Change "Robertson” to “"Robinson”.

Change "Divisional” to "the Division of”.
Change "Peaks® to "Peach”.

Change "Sanonovra”™ to "San Onofre”.
Change “cepration” to “"operation”.
Change “10:00" to “9:3Q".
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Page Line Correction
311 20 Change "Covered" to "Calvert”.
327 22-23 Change "about $400 million frcm the sales of preferred

and ccamon stock” to read: "adout $400 millicn from
the sale of bonds, and about $125 million from the
sale of preferred and common stock”.

329 i3 Change “"largely” to "large”.

353 19,21 Change "Army™ to "Administrator”.
354 18 Change "Army" to "Adainistrator”.
362 3 Change “"multim™ to "muliiple”.
364 20 Delete the word "cause”.

365 21 Change "same” to "steam”.

371 3 Change "minor" to "major".

376 14,15 Changa "steeling” to “"settling”.
381 3 Change “"take" to "detect”.

k37T 15-16 Change “"statement of professicral qualifications® to
“testimony”.

k53 21 Change "oo the" o “as on the".
463 19 Change "Carver" to "CARVA".
LEL T Change “Carver" to "CARVA".
L6S 10 Change "Carver” to "CsRVA".
470 20 Change "magma” to "magna”.
21 Change "D" to “dye".
k71 L Change “blade”™ to "plate”.
NS 8 Change “"course" to "court”.

1k Change “axy" to "may”.
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476
L7
479
510
511
512
513
514
517
520

521
528
530
531
532

533
534

541

565

20
1k

25

17
18
19
23

13

21

18

Correction
Change "adduced" to "induced”.
Change 'Ccrﬁr' to "CARVA".
Change “Veitch" to "very much".
Change "inidcate" to "indicate”.
Change "testifying" tc¢ "ezployment”™.
Change "petition™ to “"partition”.
Change “before®™ to "dated”.
Change "proving" to “"proceeding”.
Change “"jurisidictional”™ to "jurisdictional™.
Change "part intervenors” to “party intervenor®.
Change "applicast™ to "application”.
Change "It's before” to "It's oot before”,
Change "fact”™ to "Act".
Change "decision”™ to “discussion”.
Change “petioning” to "petitioning”.
Change “their" to "the".
Change “"petition” to "partition”.
Change “yoru" to “"your".
Change "oppose”™ to "impose”.
Change “Eollander's" to “"Eolland-Smathers”.
Change "have" to "offer".
Change "call your" to "call to your®.
Change “"for" to "or".
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Prge Line Correction

AT 12 Change "that an effect” to "the effect”.

£52 8 Change “Dukane” to "Duguesne”.

554 16 Change "1,622 megawmtts" to “2,622 megawatts”.
565 1% Change "Colt" to "Ccal”.

569 12 Chang> "brining"” to “bringing”.

575 20 Change "Veitch" to "Veatch".

576 7 Change “hand't" to "hadn't”.

12 Change “reserve” to "reserved”.
20 Change “"Veitch" to "Veatch".
STT 7 Change “"Veitch" to “"Veatch".
21 Change “Veitch" to "Veatch".
578 2 Change "Veitch" to "Veatch".
& Change “"indiciation™ to "indication".
16 Change "ben" to "be".
580 6 Change "committted™ to “committed".
S84 14 Change "Y. Barney Bagnell” to "J. Garner Bagnal®.
18 Change "Cities” to "Systems".
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